
MINUTES 

MONTANA SENATE 
54th LEGISLATURE - REGULAR SESSION 

COMMITTEE ON EDUCATION 

Call to Order: By CHAIRMAN DARYL TOEWS, on March 10, '1995, at 
3:25 p.m. 

ROLL CALL 

Members Present: 
Sen. Daryl Toews, Chairman (R) 
Sen. John R. Hertel, Vice Chairman (R) 
Sen. C.A. Casey Emerson (R) 
Sen. Delwyn Gage (R) 
Sen. Loren Jenkins (R) 
Sen. Kenneth "Ken" Mesaros (R) 
Sen. Steve Doherty (D) 
Sen. Gary Forrester (D) 
Sen. Barry "Spook!! Stang (D) 

Members Excused: Sen. Mignon Waterman (D) 

Members Absent: N/A 

Staff Present: Eddye McClure, Legislative Council 
Janice Soft, Committee Secretary 

Please Note: These are summary minutes. Testimony and 
discussion are paraphrased and condensed. 

Committee Business Summary: 
Hearing: HB 434, HB 369, HB 431, HB 233 

Executive Action: HB 434, HB 221, HB 431 

HEARING ON HB 434 

Opening Statement by Sponsor: 

REP. JOHN COBB, HD 50, Augusta, said HB 434 honors living people 
who have or are contributing to the culture of Montana, making 
Montana what it is, i.e. an 80-year-old trapper who has been 
trapping for many years. He said county commissioners and tribal 
governments would solicit names of the honorees and submit the 
list to the Governor, who would select the honorees. The 
registry of honorees would be maintained by the Governor's 
Office. He urged passing of HB 434. 

Proponents' Testimony: None. 

950310ED.SM1 



SENATE EDUCATION COMMITTEE 
March 10, 1995 

Page 2 of 13 

Opponents' Testimony: None. 

Questions From Committee Members and Responses: None. 

Closing by Sponsor: None. 

SEN. GREG JERGESON will carry HB 434. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HOUSE BILL 434 

Motion/Vote: SEN. GARY FORRESTER MOVED HB 434 BE CONCURRED IN. 
Motion PASSED BY UNANIMOUS voice vote. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HOUSE BILL 221 

Discussion: SEN. KEN MESAROS said counties now had authority to 
do what HB 221 promoted; therefore, he spoke against the bill. 

SEN. GARY FORRESTER said he lived in a county which uses the 
county superintendent, and he agreed with SEN. MESAROS' comment; 
therefore, he spoke in strong opposition to HB 221. 

SEN. JOHN HERTEL said county commissioners told him if the office 
of county superintendent was removed, someone else would be hired 
to perform those duties; therefore, it was not money-saving. He 
spoke against HB 221. 

SEN. BARRY "SPOOK" STANG said he resides in a county which 
contracts the duties of the county superintendent with another 
county, and it works fine. 

SEN. LOREN JENKINS said he had received letters from 
commissioners which stated they could not do everything cited In 
HB 221. 

Motion/Vote: SEN. LOREN JENKINS MOVED TO TABLE HB 221. Motion 
PASSED BY UNANIMOUS voice vote. 

HEARING ON HB 369 

Opening Statement by Sponsor: 

REP. JACK WELLS, HD 27, Bozeman, distributed copies of 
"Protection of Pupil Rights" to the committee (EXHIBIT 1). He 
said HB 369 deals with the rights of students, parents and 
families. He stated there is a movement nation-wide to institute 
tests, analyses and surveys which infringe on the rights of 
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students, parents and families. REP. WELLS said the Federal laws 
regarding this should be instituted at the state level. 

REP. WELLS informed the committee the original HB 369 was much 
longer but parts were amended out because Montana School Boards 
Association, teachers and educational groups said much of the 
material tied the hands of the school board. 

REP. WELLS said the basic components of HB 369 were: (1) 
Implementing basic Federal law, i.e. Family Education Rights and 
Privacy Act and Protection of Student Rights as stated in the 
Grassley Amendment. He explained the above two pieces of 
legislation are imposed on schools by Federal law if they have 
Federally funded programs; (2) Ask schools to apply the above 
legislation regardless of the source of funding for their 
educational programs. 

REP. WELLS reported there were instances where parents were 
concerned about questions being asked their children because 
these questions seemed to delve into their family privacy. When 
these parents would approach the school board to ask the reason 
for those questions, they were told it was a requirement because 
of the Federal funds the school received. He said HB 369 was 
trying to combine both pieces of legislation to create one law 
and one set of standards; that effort and the funding was the 
reason for HB 369. 

REP. WELLS reiterated HB 369 does not prevent the spontaneous 
dialogue between a teacher and student; rather, HB 369 addresses 
structured tests, surveys and analyses. He also said HB 369 does 
not ask for more Federal government control; rather, local school 
boards are asked to establish policies in accordance with 
existing Federal law. 

Proponents' Testimony: 

Helena Lee, Montana Parents Commission, said Montana Parents 
Commission is a state-wide group of grassroots parent 
organizations which network regarding educational issues at the 
state and Federal level. She said their focus was to be informed 
on issues affecting schools and families. Ms. Lee then read her 
written testimony. EXHIBIT 2 

Paulette Jermunson, retired teacher, read her written testimony. 
EXHIBIT 3 

Barbara LaRue, Helena, read her written testimony. EXHIBIT 4 

Kathy Collins read her written testimony. EXHIBIT 5 

Brian Collins read his written testimony. EXHIBIT 6 

Inez Howeth distributed copies of a letter (EXHIBIT 7) and said 
she supported HB 369, explaining this country was founded on the 
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idea that one of our most precious rights was the right to be 
left alone. She stated HB 369 says the school/ill respect the 
rights of students and their families by not betraying the trust 
placed in the educators. Ms. Howeth remarked opponents say HB 
369 is an expansion of Federal control. She challenged the 
committee to reject that idea by asking them if being left alone 
was Federal control. She commented HB 369 was the type of 
legislation voters are asking for. Ms. Howeth suggested parents 
ask themselves why teachers are needing the private information 
and wh~c are they doing with it. She said adults could not be 
asked these questions, even in employment, so why was it 
acceptable to ask students. Ms. Howeth ended her testimony by 
quoting her mother, a former teacher, who said such questions are 
unethical, unprofessional and a betrayal of trust. 

Barbara Rush, teacher, read her written testimony. EXHIBIT 8 

Amy Orser read her written testimony. EXHIBIT 9 

Laurie Koutnik, Executive Director, Christian Coalition of 
Montana, read her written testimony (EXHIBIT 10) and distributed 
copies of the Grassley Amendment (EXHIBIT 11), "Parental Rights 
in Special Education" brochure (EXHIBIT 12), and a letter from 
Debra Cline (EXHIBIT 13) . 

Terry Frisch, President, Helena Parents Commission, read Section 
10 from the Montana Constitution to the committee (EXHIBIT 14) 
and said it was his opinion teachers who fear lawsuits should 
support HB 369 because of the guidance it provides. 

Louise Turner read her written testimony. EXHIBIT 15 

Barbara Eckstein read her written testimony. EXHIBIT 16 

Opponents' Testimony: 

Michael Keedy, Montana School Boards Association (MSBA), 
congratulated REP. WELLS for bringing this matter before the 
legislature in the form of HB 369, and said there was not much 
tes~imony with which he disagreed. He confirmed MSBA was 
sympathetic with the testimony presented, but believed it was the 
exception rather than the rule. However, MSBA supports neither 
pop psychology nor intrusive inquiries into family life. Mr. 
Keedy said MSBA opposed HB 369 because it illustrates how the 
best of intentions can be translated into bad law, i.e. HB 369 as 
introduced would have been a labyrinth of rules and restrictions 
which would be difficult to interpret and would force school 
districts into a mire of bureaucracy and blizzard of paperwork to 
comply with the requirements. He said when he spoke in 
opposition to HB 369 in the House Education Committee, he voiced 
sympathy with the concerns and offered to work with REP. WELLS 
and other proponents in amending HB 369 to accomplish the 
intended purpose. He pointed out the result was the version of 
HB 369 which was before the committee. 
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Mr. Keedy distributed copies (yellow paper) of U.S. School Laws 
and Rules, calling attention to 1232 g. and 1232 h. (EXHIBIT 17) 
and said it was important for reference if the committee is asked 
to pass legislation which incorporates Federal law. 

Mr. Keedy distributed copies of 1232h. (green paper) and said it 
showed at a glance what happened regarding Federal legislation in 
the most recent Congressional session. He ex- plained the 
highlighted text showed the areas about which MSBA was concerned. 
He said if HB 369 was accepted in the form before the committee, 
it would be subject to periodic Federal amendments; some of which 
would be disagreeable to the State of Montana. (EXHIBIT 18) 

Mr. Keedy called the committee's attention to the amended version 
of 1232 h. and said it was much more restrictive than the 
original. He explained the changes by Congress forbid any 
evaluation, whether psychological or not, which happens to reveal 
information to which a parent may object. Mr. Keedy said this 
puts schools into almost impossible positions because they would 
need perfect foresight as to what information might innocently be 
revealed through analysis or evaluation. 

Mr. Keedy said HB 369 as amended would encompass all programs 
which would lock schools in all aspects of their operation to the 
restrictions of Federal law, which is subject to further amending 
in Congress. 

Mr. Keedy reminded the committee MSBA is ready to assist in the 
amending of HB 369 to help avoid the potential pitfalls. He 
urged rejection of HB 369 in its present form. 

Gary Toothaker, Superintendent, Helena Schools, said he opposed 
HB 369 and shared an experience from the past year. He said he 
tried to understand the implications of the Grassley Amendment 
and Goals 2000, and engaged in debate with the Helena Parents 
Commission over the Federal question. Mr. Toothaker said new 
ground was being tested; the Federal government had to be 
contacted to get an exact understanding of the amendment. He 
said while the debate, etc., was going on, parents' rights had to 
be protected and in the end, the Helena school district stood by 
their stand of full compliance of the legislation. 

Mr. Toothaker said the school district received a letter from a 
parent requesting action to be taken, and shared information from 
that letter. He said the parent requested the child not be 
involved in any school activities (and submitted a long list of 
prohibited activities) unless the parent first reviewed the 
materials and gave written consent for use. 

Mr. Toothaker said the curriculum of public education would be in 
disarray if schools had to figure out what the above list meant 
or what students could be exposed to. 

{Tape: 1; Side: BJ 
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Loran Frazier, School Administrators of Montana (S~n, said SAM's 
problem with HB 369 is since it's already part of 7:deral law, it 
is not necessary to have a bill to adopt it as sta_e law. He 
said SAM's main opposition was the adopting of HB 369 into 
Federal law, explaining Section G says funds shall not be made 
available if ........ (list of prohibitives). Mr. Frazier said 
SAM wondered if that meant state as well as Federal funds, and 
SAM also wondered who would police the situation. He also 
wondered if the inadvertent omission of sending parental forms 
would result in violation and ultimately withholding of funds. 

Eric Feaver, Montana Education Association (MEA), said it was an 
irony for this legislative session to incorporate Federal law 
into state law when it is a fa~t that Federal law changes. He 
also claimed HB 369 would include unfunded mandates, saying it 
would be an encumbrance on school districts to develop policies 
and to provide students and parents with written notification of 
the provisions of HB 369. Mr. Feaver said HB 369 applies to 
school districts and school personnel as well. He suggested one 
outcome could be the law of unintended consequences, explaining 
it was highly unlikely that a teacher would not invade the 
privacy of a student, i.e. class discussion, spontaneous student 
sharing, etc. 

Mr. Feaver said when his children complained about school, they 
were told to fix it themselves. He said family values are not 
shaken by schools; if these values are not in place in the home, 
they won't be in place in the schools. He urged rejection of HB 
369. 

Terry Minow, Montana Federation of Teachers (MFT), said HB 369 
was a reversal of this legislature's trend of local control. She 
urged the proponents to raise those concerns with the teachers, 
administrators and local school boards. Ms. Minow said the 
school her children attend send notices to parents regarding 
curriculum and she believed many other schools had such policies. 
She suggested parents contact local school boards if they had 
children in schools which did not have such policies. Ms. Minow 
expressed agreement with the other opponents, and asked the 
committee to proceed with caution on HB 369. 

Gail Gray, Assistant Superintendent, Office of Public Instruction 
(OPI), said when she first reread HB 369 as amended, she thought 
it was a simple bill, a good compromise, and the changes 
appropriate; however, after listening to the testimony, she felt 
it was no longer a simple bill, regardless of the intentions of 
both the sponsor and the proponents. She said she was concerned 
this was unnecessary government intrusion because local trustees 
can already do everything mentioned in HB 369. 

Ms. Gray wondered: (1) Would HB 369 require parental consent for 
optional, anonymous and confidential student surveys? (2) Would 
a newspaper announcement be considered written notification for 
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parents? (3) Would students 18 years and older need written 
notification? 

She said there would have to be separation of specific curriculum 
decisions at the local level from some issues in HB 369. Ms. 
Gray closed by saying OPI is primarily concerned about the issue 
of local control. 

Questions From Committee Members and Responses: 

SEN. DELWYN GAGE asked if HB 369 covers only schools receiving 
Federal funds, why not have all schools share in the misery. 
Michael Keedy said the incorporation of 1232 g. and 1232 h. into 
state law applies to local federally financed educational 
programs. He conceded total consistence would say the 
restrictions should apply to all schools; on the other hand, HB 
369 represents foolish consistency by taking bad ideas and 
spreading them across the board. He said HB 369 incorporates 
future Federal law, about which nothing is known. 

SEN. GAGE asked if "no funds" really meant absolutely no money, 
or just no Federal funds. Mr. Keedy said it was the intent of 
Congress that Federal funding be withheld; however, if HB 369 
passes, it would be wise to consider what has been in regard to 
state as well as Federal funds. 

SEN. JENKINS asked if Federal funding was always lost in the 
event of non-compliance. Mr. Keedy concurred. SEN. JENKINS 
asked if schools receiving Federal funds were required to follow 
the current policy. Mr. Keedy answered in the affirmative. SEN. 
JENKINS said HB 369 did not mention losing Federal fundingi 
rather, protections allowed under Federal law. Mr. Keedy did not 
agree, saying if HB 369 as amended became law, it would affect 
the availability of both Federal and state funding. SEN. JENKINS 
read Page 2, Lines 1-5, and repeated there was no reference to 
funding, but to compliance with protections in Federal law. Mr. 
Keedy said if HB 369 were adopted, it would incorporate the 
language of the Federal law, including language which forbids the 
payment of funds to school districts which do not comply with the 
language of the restriction. 

SEN. STEVE DOHERTY asked if it was desirable to withhold state 
funds from schools who do not comply with privacy protection. 
REP. WELLS said it was not the intent of HB 369 to get involved 
with those details; instead, the primary focus of the bill was 
the protection of the privacy rights. 

SEN. DOHERTY asked for affirmation of his understanding the 
intent was not to withhold state funds if schools are in non­
compliance. REP. WELLS said he could not say, "Absolutely not," 
because he would be giving up any control to require compliance. 
He said something had to be maintained in the way of compliance 
but he didn't see it in the same sense as the Federal funding is 
used. 
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SEN. DOHERTY asked what happens when Federal laws are changed -­
will those changes be incorporated into state law or should HB 
369 be written and based on Federal law as it is today. REP. 
WELLS said if Federal law changes, schools with Federal funding 
are required to meet all the Federal requirements. He commented 
all schools should meet those requirements; if the Federal law 
changes, all schools would be covered. 

SEN. DOHERTY remarked it might be good if the Montana'legislature 
gave up their ability to pick and choose what might be good in 
Federal law, if the law changes. REP. WELLS said it would be 
best if specific words or amendments could be drafted to show an 
attempt was made to adopt a Montana policy for the protection of 
parents and students. 

SEN. KEN MESAROS asked Barbara Eckstein if she had approached the 
school board regarding the use of the material as presented in 
her testimony. Ms. Eckstein said one exercise was very recent 
and nothing had yet been done; the other had been brought to the 
attention of the school board, who said it was the exception. She 
said she presented her concerns in a group with the 
superintendent and 28 teachers. Some of the teachers wanted to 
continue using the material and some were in favor of 
discontinuing it, 

SEN. MESAROS said he found the submitted materials of Ms. 
Eckstein unacceptable for use in a school system and saw a need 
for legislation in this regard; however, he wondered if Montana 
wanted to be tied to Federal law or to write its own, He 
explained HB 369 appeared to be written in Montana law first and 
then reverted to Federal law and wondered why it didn't continue 
with Montana law. REP. WELLS said most of the objections 
adciressed those items in the original bill and it was recommended 
they be amended out HB 369. He said the issue of Federal law 
changing was not addressed until about four days ago, and it was 
too late to make revisions. 

SEN. MESAROS asked what would be acceptable to MSBA, since they 
did not approve of existing language nor tying it to Federal 
legislation. Mr. Keedy said they are ready to work with REP. 
WELLS on substantive language which will give this legislature an 
opportunity to say what he means. 

SEN. CASEY EMERSON asked Mr. Keedy if he tried to work with REP. 
WELLS between the time HB 396 was heard in the House and today 
regarding that change. Mr. Keedy said he offered to do so in his 
testimony before the House Education Committee. REP. WELLS 
offered amendments incorporating 1232 h. to the House Education 
Committee at the time they took Executive Action; however, he 
offered outdated amendments because he didn't realize there were 
1994 amendments to 1232 h. Mr. Keedy said he looked at the 
outmoded amendments and thought they were acceptable, not k::owing 
they were not current. He said when he discovered they were the 
wrong ones, he called REP. WELLS and told him MSBA had concerns. 
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SEN. EMERSON asked what the Helena School District did to prompt 
a letter which Mr. Toothaker referred to in his testimony. Mr. 
Toothaker said it was a "fill-in-the-blanks" letter. SEN. 
EMERSON wondered what has happened in the past 30 years that such 
a letter should be prompted. Mr. Toothaker replied America is in 
the evolution of democracy and throughout its history there has 
been disagreement and debate. 

SEN. BARRY "SPOOK" STANG asked how many Montana schoois did not 
receive Federal monies of any kind. Gail Gray said probably less 
than 10; in fact, she couldn't think of any. 

SEN. STANG asked if the Federal section of law applied to 
programs for which Federal money is received, or all school 
programs for which they receive Federal money. Ms. Gray said one 
section of HB 369 gets confused because it lists the actual areas 
which reveal inappropriate information, according to the Grassley 
Amendment. In reality, the reference is to students being 
required to submit a survey analysis or evaluation; it does not 
cover curriculum areas. 

SEN. STANG asked if OPI interprets surveys to mean only those 
required by a particular Federal program, or any surveys done in 
school. Ms. Gray said this section dealt with surveys pertinent 
to programs funded with Federal monies from the Department of 
Education. 

SEN. STANG asked for verification of his understanding the rule 
applies only to Federal funds from the Department of Education, 
not 874 funds, etc. Ms. Gray concurred. SEN. STANG wondered if 
OPI would say this rule applied to almost every Montana school. 
Ms. Gray said it applied to all schools who accept Federal funds 
but there are many components to the rule; in particular, 
information received from survey analysis or evaluations. 

SEN. DELWYN GAGE asked if there would be an objection to an 
amendment which says HB 369 will be implemented upon receipt of 
the Federal regulations. REP. WELLS said he wouldn't object, but 
he wasn't sure it would be the solution to the dilemma; getting 
Federal definitions into Federal laws would be more binding. 

SEN. JENKINS wondered if "protection" at the top of Page 2 
concerned funds. Eddye McClure said 1232 g. and 1232 h. means 
all is received; 1232 g. is an enforcement termination of 
assistance section, which she interpreted to mean no funding. 
SEN. JENKINS asked Mr. Toothaker if his school used the form 
presented by Barbara Eckstein as per EXHIBIT 16. Mr. Toothaker 
said local districts adopt their own materials, and he didn't 
know whether Helena teachers use the questioned form. 

SEN. JENKINS asked Mr. Toothaker if he or his school board knew 
all the materials being used in Helena classrooms, and he said he 
didn't. 
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REP. WELLS expressed apologies to SEN. EMERSON and Michael Keedy 
for HB 396 not being perfectly usable. REP. WELLS acknowledged 
Mr. Keedy's interest and suggestions but said he was too busy to 
do much follow-up work. He mentioned SEN. DOHERTY had a 
SU9S2sted amendment which would enable the writing of a Montana 
bill t which would address the concerns and avoid the pitfall of 
Federal funding and regulations. 

REP. WELLS reminded the committee HB 396 is still a Federal 
requir~ment with which school districts must comply in order to 
receive Federal funding. He said he thought it possible to 
extend it to all school districts. 

REP. WELLS challenged the committee to consider the testimony 
which indicated parents are not concerned about the basics t but 
pseudoeducation activities which have crept in. He also 
challenged and disagreed with Eric Feaver's testimony which sald 
he t~ld his children to fix their problems themselves and schools 
cantt shake family values. REP. WELLS said he had heard G quote 
which said t "Give me a student for three hours and I will ~hange 
his value system with the right kinds of questions and the right 
kinds of answers." He also said Mr. Feaver's children were 
probably strong enough to resist t but many children are not. 

REP. WELLS said most of the Federal regulations are coverea in HB 
369 and he felt it was a workable bill. He stressed he was 
willing to work with Mr. Keedy on tte wording. Fe also 
challenged the comment the problem was not widesfread and said 
when HB 369 was heard in the House t people from all across 
Montana testified. 

HEARING ON HB 431 

Opening Statement by Sponsor: 

REP. DEBBIE SHEA, HD 35, Butte, said HB 431 was the request of 
Montana Association of School Business Officials (MASBO). She 
explained it was a housekeeping bill which clarified the portion 
of a school ~istrict general fund budget which required voter 
approval. REP. SHEA said it was no change from current law t does 
not affect HB 667 or cost the state anything. 

Proponents' Testimony: 

Loran Frazier, School Administrators of Montana (SAM), said HB 
431 was basically a MASBO bill which was introduced to clarify 
what voters were voting on. He expressed support for HB 431. 

Opponents' Testimony: None. 

Questions From Committee Members and Responses: None. 
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Closing by Sponsor: 

REP. SHEA thanked the committee for the hearing. 

SEN. BARRY "SPOOK" STANG will carry HB 431. 

(Tape: 2; Side: A) 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HOUSE BILL 431 

Motion/Vote: SEN. STEVE DOHERTY MOVED HB 431 BE CONCURRED IN. 
Motion CARRIED BY UNANIMOUS voice vote. 

HEARING ON HB 233 

Opening Statement by Sponsor: 

REP. DICK KNOX, HD 93, Winifred, said HB 233 was designed to 
solve problems which resulted when caps were placed on the number 
of K-12 school districts which could be created. REP. KNOX said 
HB 233 would allow districts to vote to close their high schools 
and consolidate with or annex to another district, but still 
remain K-8, i.e. the Roy district requires this option because it 
has the smallest high school in Montana and is considering 
dissolving, yet needs the ability to retain its K-8 school. He 
said HB 233 provides for an election, distribution of property, 
makeup of the board (in the event K-12 is dissolved and K-8 is 
retained), and tenure teachers. REP. KNOX said there may be more 
districts affected than the Roy district. 

Proponents' Testimony: 

Jim Baldwin, Superintendent of Schools, Roy, said there would be 
seven students in Roy High School for the next two years. He 
said a serious look was being taken at closing Roy High but it 
could not be done until HB 233 was in place because of the 
funding; 300 mills would be required to fund the K-12 district. 
He urged the committee's support of HB 233. 

Loran Frazier, School Administrators of Montana (SAM), expressed 
support for HB 233, explaining a mechanism was created to form K-
12 districts; therefore, it should be possible to dissolve them, 
if necessary. 

Eric Feaver, Montana Education Association (MEA), expressed 
support for HB 233. 

Opponents' Testimony: None. 
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Questions From Committee Members and Responses: 

SEN. STANG asked for explanation of how HB 233 would work. Kathy 
Fabiano, OPI, said two years ago, a law was passed which said if 
a high school and elementary district had coterminous boundaries, 
they were required to become K-12; however, it did not envision a 
K-12 district, such as Roy, which would want to run only an 
elementary progr'am. She said HB 233 allows a K-12 district, with 
th~ 3pproval of voters, to become an elementary distrlct only. 
Ms. ~abiano said the high school district, as in the case of Roy, 
would have to attach to another high school district. She 
explained in April the voters would have to approve the 
dissolution and one year later, consolidation or annexation would 
take place. 

SEN. STANG asked if the existing board would be the K-8 board 
which would decide what happens to the K-12 assets. Ms. Fabiano 
said HB 233 requires that be a part of the voter referendum. 

SEN. HERTEL asked for affirmation of his understanding all the K-
12 property would belong to the K-8 district; the high school 
portion would not be a part of the consolidating or annexing 
district. Ms. Fabiano said it was up to the voters to decide 
what to do with it. 

SEN. JENKINS asked if Roy could consolidate with one, two or 
three districts; if so, would the high school levy be split 
according to how the territory was divided. Kathy Fabiano said 
it would, explaining the decision would be made prior to 
submission to the voters. SEN. JENKINS asked if 'the K-8 district 
would stay with the Roy district as an elementary. Ms. Fabiano 
said it would. 

SEN. STANG asked if the Roy situation could become like the 
Springhill district, i.e. voters not allowed to vote for a high 
school trustee. Ms. Fabiano said she understood the vote for 
dissolution would happen this year but would not actually happen 
until next year. She said all the territory in the high school 
district would be assigned to another high school district. 

SEN. JENKINS asked if there would be a trustee who would come 
with the territory. Eddye McClure said the Roy district would be 
attached which means they would be able to vote in the trustee 
election. 

SEN. GAGE referred to Page 3, Line 10, and asked if the 
Superintendent of Public Instruction had such rules. Eddye 
McClure said Title 20, Chapter 6, Part 7, would have to be 
studied to determine how broad rulemaking authority is. 

Closing by Sponsor: 

REP. KNOX thanked the committee for the good questions and told 
them he believed both the questions and answers were addressed in 
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HB 233. He hoped the committee would see the need for HB 233 and 
encouraged their support. 

ADJOURNMENT 

Adjournment: The meeting adjourned at 5:40 p.m. 

ARYL TOEWS, Chairman 

jI~c~, Secretary 

DT/j es 
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SENATE STANDING COMMITTEE REPORT 

tv'JR. PRESIDENT: 

Page 1 of 1 
March 13, 1995 

We, your committee on Education and Cultural Resources having 
had under consideration HB 431 (third reading copy blue) , 
respectfully report that HB 431 be concurred in. 

Signed: __ ~~~L-~~~~~~~~ ______ ~~_ 
Daryl Toews, Chair 

Coord. 
of Senate 581012SC.SPV 



SENATE STANDING COMMITTEE REPORT 

MR. PRESIDENT: 

Page 1 of 1 
March 13, 1995 

We, your committee on Education and Cultural Resources having 
had under consideration HB 434 (third reading copy blue) , 
respectfully report that HB 434 be concurred in. 

(jfAffid o 

~sec. 
Coord. 
of Senate 

Signed: 
--~~~=-.n~~~~------~C~h-a~i~r 

581010SC.SPV 



SENATE EDUCATION 
EXHIBIT NO~. ---'-.1 ____ _ 

§ 1232h. Protection of pupil rights 
DATE...3/t(}/9~ 

£11) ln~ptction of in~tructjonal materials by parents or guardians BIll No._1f;....6~3_6_'1 __ .."..'J 

All instnlctional matelials, including teacher's manuals, films, tapes, or pther supplementary 

material .\'.~ich "ill, he used in connection.~j.l~: any survey •. analysis~ or evalu~ti.0~ .. ~ p,~. 9i ~~~, 
applicable' program shall be available for Inspection' by, the parent.~ ~or guardIans of'tne chIldren. ~ 

(b) Limits on sun cy, analysis. or C' alualion 

1\0 student shall be required, as pal't of any applicable pr06Tram, to submit to a survey, analysis, or 
('\'aluation that rewal, information conceming­

(!) political affiliations; 

(2) menL'd and psychological problems putentially cmbarrassing to thc student or his family; 

,(:l) sex l)('hayior and attitudes; 

(~) illegal. anti·social, self·incliminating anel lkmeaning beha\'ior; 

(5) critical appraisals of other indi\iduals "ith whom respondents have ,;ose family relation· 
~hips; 

(6) legally recognized pliYileged or analogous relationships, such as those of lawye1'o, physi­
cians, and ministers; or 

(7) income (other than that required by law to determine eligibility fur p:u'ticipation in a 
program or for recei\'ing financial a"istance under ,uch program), 

\\ithout the pI~or con,ent of the student (if the student is an adult or emancipatkd minorl, or in the 
case of an unemancipated minor. \\ithout the pI'ior \\litten conscnt of the parcrlL 

(e) :-'-otiee 

Educati,)nal agencies and institutions shall give parents and students effedi\'e notice of their righL~ 
under this section. 

Id) Enforcement 

The Secrctary shall take such action as the Secretary determines appropriate to enforce this 
section. except that action to terminate assbtance prm'ided uncler an applicable program shall 1>e 
t«ken only if the Secret.ll)' determines that-

(1) fhl'!'t' 11:\...; JlllI'n :1 failllre tn complY with "';11('11 '-"'l'ctjpn: and 

(2) compliance "'ith such section cannot be secured by voluntary mear,s, 

(e) Office and review board 

The ~ecretary s~all establish or designate an office ar.d re\iew board "ithin the Department of 
Ed~;catlOn to JnYest.:gate, process, re\'IeW, and adjudicate \iolations of the r.ghts established under this 
secwon. 

(As amended Pub.L. 103-~2i, Title X, § 1017, :>1>1'. 31, 199-1, lOS S~~ 2GS,) 

, .. 



SENATE EDUCATION 
EXHIStT NO~ ..2---:------
DATE.. J /rob ~ 
BIU NO. !{-6 36 '1 

gv[ontana Parents Commission 
Mr_ Chairman~ members of the committee~ my name is Helena Lee~ I am 
the coordinator of the Montana Parents Commission_ 

We urge your support of HB 369_ 

There probably is no ~ore private relationship - except marriage -
than that between parent and child_ 

HB 369 provides for the same protection of pupil rights and family 
rights and privacyc which was passed by the US Congress_ 

Only 6-7% of Montana educational dollars are from fedEral funds ---
yet those students have protection from invasive and intrusive questions 
in classroc~ surveys~ analysis and evaluations in which they participate_ 

Why is the state of Montana allowing these same questions to be asked 
by non-federally funded educational programs? 

HB 369 allows for protection of pupil and family privacy regardless 
of the source of funding_ 

Written notification could be included in the annual school handbook 
or the annual school calendar_ 

Written notification could possibly be provided by School/Business 
Partnerships_ Example: Independent Record Homework Hot Line~ at 
no expense to the student~ the taxpayer~ the community or the caller_ 

urge this committee DO PASS HB 369_ 

~of~ 
Helena Lee~ Coordinator 
Mrntana Parents Commission 

MPC 

Montana Parents Commission, 3101 N. Montana Ave., 89X 26, Helena, MT 59601 



U~ITED STATES DEPART~1E~T OF EDUCATION 

Protection of Pupil Rights Amendment 

The Protection of Pupil Rights Amendment (PPHA), 20 U.S.C. 1232h, applies to 
most programs that receive funding fTom the U.S. Department of EduC3tion (ED). 
The law was amended wlder the "Goals 2000: Educate America Act" on March 31, 

. 1994. The Department is currently \Hitwg new regulations to reflect the change in 
the law. 

PPRA is intended to protect the rights of parents and students in two ways: 

o It se8ks tD ensure that schools and conr-r<!ctors mc.ke iI1..stTl.Jctio12rr1. I:rw.wrials 
available for inspection by parents if those materials will be used in an ED­
funded survey, analysis, or evaluation in which their children participate; and 

o It seeks to ensure that schools and contractors obtain written parental consent 
before minor students are required to participate in any ED-funded survey, 
analysis, or evaluation that reveals information concerning: 

(1) political affiliations; 
(2) mental and psychological problems potentially embarrassing to the 

student or his family; 
(3) sex behavior and attitudes; 
(4) illegal, anti-social, self-incriminating and demeaning behavior; 
(5) critical appraisals of other individuals with whom respondents have 

close family relationships; 
(6) legally recognized privileged or analogous relationships, such as those 

of lavryers, physicians, and ministers; or 
(7) income (other than that required by law to determine eligibility for 

participation in a program or for receiving financial assistance under 
such program). 

Parents or students who believe their rights under PPRA may have been violated 
may file a complaint with ED by writing the Family Policy Compliance Office. 
Complaints must contain specific allegations of fact giving reasonable cause to 
believe that a violation of PPRA occurred. 

Complaints alleging violation of PPRA must show that the following conditions 
appear to exist: 

(1) The development and/or administration of the survey, analysis, or evaluation 
is ED funded, in whole or in part; 
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34 C.F.R. Part 99 
/\ l' 

FAMILY EDUCATIONAL RIGHTS AND PRIVACY ACT (FERPA) 

Sec 

99.1 

99.2 
99.3./ 
99.4 
99.5 
99.6 

99.7 

3.t C.F.R. Part 99 

St:BPART A-GE;>;ERAL 

To which eDu~ational agencies or institutions do these 
regulations apply? 
What is the purpose of L'lese regu),,:ior.s? 
What definitions apply to th~se r .plations? 
Whet are the rights of p:,.-enLS~ 
What are the rights of studcnts 1 

What infofT.l2tion r.lust 2.Jl eDucational agcncy"s or 
institution's policy conL2.in? 
\\n2t must an eDtJcatior.a1 agency or institution include 
in its annl.l.3.1 notifjcation~ 

SUBPART B-\\TIAT ARE THE RIGID'S OF 
['\SPECTIO;\' A~l) REnEW OF IDlJCA TIO~ 

RECORDS? 
99.10 

99.11 

Wh3t rights exist for a pc.rent or eligible student to 

ir.s?"xt and review educa:ion r--eords? 
Mayan educ2tior:al agency or ircSlirution charge a fV! 
for copies of educatiOrl r--eords? 
What limitations exist on the right to inspect and 
review records~ 

99.61 

99.62 

99.63 
99.64 
99.65 

99.66 

99.67 

Office and to the Office of Administrative Law 
Judges? 
What responsibility docs an educational agency or 
institution have concerning conflict with State or 
local laws? 
What inforn13tion must an educational agency or 
institution submit to the Office? 
When: are complaints filed? 
What is the complaint proce<lure? 
What i~ the content of the notice of complaint issue.d 
by the Office? 
\\ nat are the responsibilities of the Office in the 
enforcement process? 
How docs the Secretary enforce decisions? 

.{f Authority: "0 usc. 1232g. unl= o:.~·ix nv:d. X' 
Source: 53 FR 119~3. Ap:-. II. 19O5. un;"" otbCJ""Wi~ D,,:d. 

o l' 

£XH.lBIl _______ eJ. ___ _ 

DATE 3 - /D -15 .. 
• L H13 3&1 

J.. 

~) SuBPART C-WHAT ARE THE PROCEDuRES FOR 

) 

99.20 

99.21 

99.22 

A\fE\l)I~G IDCCA TIO~ RECORDS? 
Ho"" can 3 parent or eli~ :ble snide"t request 
2.mendment of L'1: student's educ2tion r...-cords? 
Crlder what conditions de.:s a p2...~;-;t or eligible student 
[,ave the right to a hea;'ing~ 
Wb.t minimum rJ:juiremer.ts ex;s: for the conduct of 
a hearing? 

SCBPART D-\1A. Y AS EDCCATIO.\:\L AGE~CY 
OR L\STITVTION DISCLOSE PERSONALLY 

IDE~TITL\BLE I.\FOR.\L\ TIO.\ FRO?\1 
EDUe:\. TIO~ RECORDS? 

99.30 

99.31 

99.32 

99.33 

99.34 

99.35 

99.36 

99.37 

Cnder what conditions is prior cc';:,ent requireD to 

disclose information 7 

l'nder what conditions ;5 prior cor.,ent not requireD 
to disclose info;m3tion~ 
Wh2.t recorckee;:,ing re.::;uiremen:.s nist concerning 
~e.que..s!.S and disclCrsures? 
Wh2.t limiLltiorls ell?l), 10 the rec:is.:::loSUIe of 
:::for.n2tion? 
What conditions 2;,ply 10 c:selos'c~ of information to 
c:her education.,l 2gerlcies or ir-s:::l:lions? 
Wh2t conditions a1';:'): to d:selos~~ of information 
for Federal or Stale l'rot;cm ;:''J.J'F;;ses~ 
What conditiorlS 2;,ply 10 c:sclos~;-;: of information in 
r.e;;.lth and safety eJn:r~en;:ies~ 
What conditions 2i';:,1)' to c:sclos:~g directory 
. ( .,., ;::,ormalJon. 

SLBPART £-\\lL\' T ARE THE E.\fORCDfE.\T 
PROCEDLRES? 

99.60 

5/93 

What functions !-.as the Seccc:;.;-)' c:::ptt:d to the 

G' '~3 LRP Publications; all rights reserved. 
1 055-520X/931$2+S 1.5D. 

34.99-1 



SENATE EDUCATION 
EXHIBIT NO_ 3 

~------

DAlE. 3;1o/r.r 
BIll NO._ 1f6 31> f 

Mr. Chairman and membera of the Senate Education Committee: 

I am a native Montanan, a grandmother, a retired teacher 
after twenty-six years in the public school system, 
twenty-four Qf which were in one district in Montana, and a 
member of the Belgrade Board of Trustees. 

In the past, Montana did not feel the need for a law 
protecting the right to privacy for anyone, because we had 
the U.S. Constitution, and we inherently respected the 
rights, and particularly the right to privacy, of our fel low 
Montanans. However, times are changing. 

In respect to this right to privacy for parents and 
students, the main complaint I have heard from teachers is 
that parents would be opting their children out of "sex ed 
and every th i ng. " I f a paren t or paren ts fee I that someth i ng 
is going to be taught in school to which they have an 
objection, be it concerning values or religious tenets, they 
should have the right to opt their children out. After al I, 
the children belong to the parents who have the primary 
responsibi lity for the education of these children. The 
children are not the property of the state! 

In the twenty-four years I taught in one district, I know of 
only one time children were opted out of any class, but, as 
I said, times are changing. If the fear of parents opting 
their children out is so strong, perhaps the class and the 
many questionaires which ask personal questions that invade 
the privacy of the family and the students should be opted 
out of the curricula in favor of spending the time on basic 
learning that the parents think their children should have. 
This might lead to the SAT scores going up instead of down. 

The education bureaucracy has a regrettable habit of 
forgetting that the students and their parents are the ones 
that pay the taxes that provide this bureaucracy with its 
I i v I i hood. 

Please, give the students and parents the protection of a 
law to al low them to protect their privacy and the sanctity 
of their fami I ies and values. 



TESTIMONY IN SUPPORT OF HB 369 
March 10, 1995 

SENATE EDUCATION 
EXHIBIT NO_ t/ -------
DATL. 3bolf~ 
BIU NO. 1f!3 36 '1 

Mr. Chairman and Members of the Education & Cultural Resources 
Conunittee: 

We Montanans are known for our individualism. We look at issues, 
consider the fa~ts and make our own decisions. We are not afraid 
to stand alone for the right reasons. That is why t urge you to 
support HB 369, the "Montana Family Educational Rights and Privacy 
Act" . 

Some teachers are concerned that HB 369 would restrict their 
rights. They believe HB 369 would make it illegal for them to 
report suspected instances of child abuse, fearing that dOing so 
would invaded a student's right to privacy. But Montana's Child 
Abuse, Neglect and Dependency statutes guarantee that a teacher has 
and must report suspected instances of abuse. This law, then, 
protects a teacher's rights. But what about the student's rights 
to privacy? 

Having good teachers has not protected my chi ldren from having 
their privacy invaded. My middle school-aged child has been 
assigned questionnaires asking such questions as: "How often do 
you feel tense or anxious?"; "How often do you exceed the speed 
limit?"; "Have you ever smoked or chewed tobacco?" "Do you use 
drugs? How often?"; and "Are you satisfied with your life right 
now?" . 

My elementary-aged child has been given work sheets requiring 
written responses on the following topics. "The biggest quarrel I 
ever had with my brother/sister happened when ... "; "[Wri te] a 
story about one time [you] got very angry. Tell how it started and 
who it invo I ved. " ; " I f [you] could change one thing about 
[yourself] what would it be? .. "; and "Did you ever disobey your 
parents? Why?" 

However well-intentioned the teachers were in giving these 
assignments, the requested information is nonetheless personal and 
violates my children's right to privacy. The passage of HB 369, 
The Montana Family Educational Rights and Privacy Act, will protect 
the privacy of all Montana students. 

Mr. Chairman, Members of the Education and Cultural Resources 
Conuni ttee, I urge you to support HB 369. Thank you for the 
opportunity to address this most vital and critical issue. 

Barbara LaRue 
1509 Cannon 
Helena, MT 59601 



EVALUATION: Activity 2 

What Do You Think? 
1. What was the reason Mrs. Rabbit gave 

Peter and his sisters for staying out of 
Mr. McGregor's garden? 

p~/ 
o 

~~-L rV1~~'5 J 

P\L~d rLi-~ 0~~ 'ilCJ d(Jl)~t 
~~ ~ CMuJ-LvU l J~D7vj) ~ 
-~-

6. 

HB 3~9 

00 you ever disobey your parents? Y;0\ 

C ,~ 

Why? J 1[£/ fry) (:- +- I C)·; 

-rj V c;- fl y / [ 
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YMli·~~~ . M es;on< 37

4 I. TInee things that re~lIly make me mad Jre: £XHIBIT ___ ..:.-__ ... 

DATI;..E _ .... 3'--... /~O_-q ........ S_ 
lL 

h. __________________ ~ ________________________________________________ __ 

c. ____________________________________________________________________ __ 

2. Wher. I lose my temper I ___________________________________________________ _ 

-------------------------------------------------------------------

3. Here is a story about one time I got very angry. (How did it start? Who did it involve? How did YOll 

hanc11e it'!) 

liB 3l::,i •• 



-' 

20 December 

I. J ha ve a sister nJmed ___________________________ _ Age ______ _ 

Age _____ _ 

:\ge _____ _ 

2. 1 h:we a brother l1:Jmcd ____________________ _ /\ge _____ _ 

Age ____ _ 

Age _____ _ 

3. The W:JYS in which we are most alike are: ______________________ ~ __ 

4. The ways in which we are most different are: ______________________ --:,-

5. Thr{-c things I enjoy doing with my brother/sister are: 

a. _______________________ _ 

b. ________________________________ ___ 

c. --_________ J~~;;;:;;::~~~ 

6. The hi~e"t quarrel 1 ever had with my brother/sister happened when _________________ __ 



• 

34. ~[§i[b~I~ 
These are a few sentences telling about one time J felt very ... 

\tv Lillo I 11)11' 

£XHIBIT __ 4 __ , __ 
DATt:..E _~.;2",,""'_-...:./, __ o_-.... 9.-6_ 

? LI-_.....:..:.If.:.::;B~2.:;.:lb'"""'9'--_ _ .. 
1. EXCITED ----------------- ~---.---------- - - .- - ---

2. LOVED ____________________________________________ ___ 

3.JEALOUS ____________________________________________________ _ 

4.LONELY __________________________________________ ~----------

5.FRIGHTENED _______________________________ _ 



. . . . .. .. . - . 

If I could change one thing about myself I would .... 

If I could change one thing about my family I would .... 

---~-----------~---

The one thing I would most like to change about school is .... 

---------------------------------

The biggest problem in the world is .. _. 
,,--~~--.--~ ---_._---

-_._------

If I were the President of the United States I would change .... 

---~~-~,~--~~~--------~----------

If I could chanqe my name it would be .... 

--~ ----- --.~-~---------- -

Name --

-49-
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EXHIBIT __ ....:.4 __ -

DATt"-E _~2 ___ - _lo ... -_9_;i._ 
.:{ \'10-_"';"'. ~..".,:f6..,~J.-',:L.---

3. If you drive a car, how often do 
. you exceed the speed limit by 10 

mph or more? 
A. I never drive or ride with someone 

exceeding the limit by more than 
10 mph. (3) 

B. I rarely drive or ride with someone 
exceeding the limit by more than 
10 mph. (2) 

C. I sometimes drive or ride with 
someone exceeding the limit by 
10 mph or more. (1) 

D. I often drive or ride with someone 
exceeding the speed limit by 10 
mph or more. (0) 

4. If you are a passenger on or drive 
a motorcycle, how often do you wear :'l 

c 

a helmet? ~ 

A. Always or I don't ride on or drive 
motorcycles (3) 
B. Sometimes (2) 

l' 
u. 
o 
w 
-' 
U 
o 
15 .e. 

C. Rarely (1) n. .., 

D. Never (0) 

5. If you ride a bike, walk, or jog at 
night, how often do you wear light 
clothing or reflective clothing? 
A. Always or I don't ride, walk or jog 
~n~hl ~ 

8. Sometimes (2) 
C. Rarely (1) 
D. Never (0) 

6. Have you ever been under the in­
fluence of drugs or alcohol when you 
were swimming or boating? 
A. Never or I don't swim or boat (3) 
B. Once or twice (2) 
C. A few times (1) 
D. Frequently (0) 

7. Which of the following describes 
your experience with hitchhiking? 
A. I never hitchhike or pick up hitch-

hikers. (3) 
B. I seldom hitchhike or pick up 

hitchhikers. (2) 
C. I sometimes hitchhike or pick up 

hitchhikers. (1) 
D. I frequently hitchhike or pick up 

hitchhikers. (0) 

CURRENT HEALTH 2 I September 1989 

i ., .:' .~. " ... ".,..,- -: '. -"- .. 
;. -' - .~ ~ 

~ Mo[eaild,·,. 
: riiore~S,yd·ence· . 
~ is siiPPo'rting-': 
~.th~~c9iJ}jecti6n . 
; 'between"dier'" 
~ ....,.-.,_,." ... , .co'-, . 
[.and g09d. '~:.:~: 
F health~'What . 
; we choose to'· 
: eat may have 

significar)t '.'-

• beilring on our. 
: health later in 
, life, as well as 
, on how we feel 
· today. Rate 
· your nutrition 
habitsashon­
estly as possi­
ble. 

What do you eat? 
8. How often do you choose foods 
from the four food l;JroUpS for each 
meal? 

(fhe four food groups are: meat, 
11< 

which includes fish and poultry; 
milk; fruits and vegetables; and 
bread and cereal.) 
A. Every day 
B. 5 to 6 days each week 
C. 2 to 4 days each week 
D. 0 to 1 day per week 

(3) 
(2) 
(1) iii 

(0) 

9. How many days in a typical week 
do you eat breakf2st? 
A. Every day 
B. 5 to 6 days per week 
C. 2 to 4 days per week 
D. 0 to 1 day per week 

(3) 
(2) 
(1) Wi 

(0) 

10. How often do you snack on 
foods high in salt? 
A. Never 
8. Seldom 
C. At least three times a week 
D. 4 to 5 times a week or more 

(3) 
(2) 
(1 ) 
(0) Ii 

5 



r:!:,;:;~!;~'~':r .. ~~_:. >'It~ 

r~"-~[~'I' ~~;.-
F: Drug~and . 
• alcohol can-, 
t_p'~-s~~~~}g,nifi- , 
t'cant tlireat to . 
. health; The " 
~followin-g~eCc- ' 
;tionasksyou to 
L~':It.e-y.our use of 
l these sub~ '.,..­
tstiillces:;;,C:~~5: ' 
Fi~1~{~~1:'~~W:':'::" . 
L.;) ::~,~~~~2.:>;;.~'~ ... ,~ ::;"':"'" : 

tY'_~T:!~Zi::~~,~:~ 
F. i. :.': -r.: ..... -
l'_:R"_'~_~~"--~"-:- h __ 

How about 
tobacco, drugs, 
and alcohol? 
23. Which statement best describes 
your smoking history and habits? 
A. I h,ave never smoked (other than 

once or twice to experiment). (4) 
B. I used to smoke but I've quit. (3) 
C. I smoke one pack per week or 

less. (2) 
D. I smoke one-half to one pack per 

day. (1) 
. E. I smoke more than one pack per 

day. (0) 

24. What statement best describes 
your chewing tobacco history? 
A. I have never used it or tried it 

once. (3) 
B. I use it about once a week. (2) 
C. I use it more than once a week 

but not daily. (1) 
D. I use it daily. (0) 

" 
25. Which statement best describes ~ 
your alcohol consumption? ~ 
A. I do not drink or have quit. (4) § 
B. I drink once or twice a month. (3) ~ 
C. I drink one day a week. (2) ~ 
D. I drink two or three days 

a week. (1) 
E. I drink more than three days a 

week. . . (0) 

26. If you drink, how much do you 
consume on each occasion when 
you drink? (A drink is one beer, one 
glass of wine, or one mixed drink 
containing one 1-ounce shot and 5 
ounces of mix.) 
A. One to two drinks per occasion or 

I don't drink (3) 
B. Three to four drinks per occa-

sion (2) 
C. Five to six drinks per occasion(1) 
D. Seven drinks or more per occa-

sion (0) 

27. Which of the following de­
scribes your use of marijuana? 
A. I don't use it or have quit. (3) 
B. I use it once or twice a month. (2) 

CURRENT HEALTH 2/ September 1989 

, 

C. I use it one to two times a 
week. (1) 

D. I use it three times a week or 
more. (0) 

l 

• 
+ 

28. Which describes your use of 
other drugs, such as cocaine, LSD, 
narcotics, depressants, or stimu­
lants? 
A. I don't use any of these drugs. (3) 
B. I use drugs one to two times per 

mo~h. (~ 
C. I use drugs one to two times per 

week. (1) 
D. I use drugs three to four times per 

week or more. (0) 

29. Do you ever use other drugs 
and alcohol together? 
A. No (3) 
B. Seldom (2) 
C. Sometimes (1) 
D. Often or always (0) 

7 
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Statistics": 
~reveal th~at'one-: 
'of the' malor~'" : 
'causesof .,.~, :'-
: death for teens 
is suicide, of- -

, ten f~Uov,.ing a' 
: period of de-"'" 
, prt:~~fori.: _r.~e 
: next series of 
• questions is 
: designed to ' 
examine your 

:mer!t~l. he.~!th,· 
, and to help you 
,'deter'mille you'r ': 
: levelofsatis-:~.c;._: 
: factiol1.with.'"::" 
:y~~rJ~f(.'lt this',: 
~ time::: .. ~---
t- . 

EXHI BIT __ 4J.-__ " 
A view of your 
mental health 

DATE " -/0 -9 5" ,. 34. How much control do you fb~ 
H B 3(,,9 you have over) 'Jr future? 

30. How often do you feel tense or 
anxious? 
A. Never 
B. Occasionally 
C. Sometimes 
D. Frequently 
E. All the time 

(4) 
(3) 
(2) 
(1 ) 
(0) 

31. In general, how satisfied are you 
with your life right now? 
A. Very satisfied 
B. Mostly satisfied 
C. Somewhat satisfied 
D. Not satisfied at all 
E. Discouraged 

(4) 
(3) 
(2) 
(1 ) 
(0) 

32. In the past six months, have you" 
had feelings that life isn't worth liv­
ing? 
A. No 
B. Yes, but rarely 
C. Yes, occasionally 
D. Yes, often 
E. Yes, daily 

(4) 
(3) 
(2) 
(1 ) 
(0) 

33. Have you suffered a serious per­
sonalloss or misfortune in the past 

,. . 
a..-" .. _ ..... __ -"'"..:.~ .• " ,- - -- -~. 

~. , ~-

r" 

i Some of the 
: disorders peo­
~pJecan develop 
, ire hereditary. ' 

year? 
A. No 
B. Yes, one 
C. Yes, two 
D. Yes, more than two 

lH~ar! ~is.ease; 
(3) ! diaDetes~ and ,. 
(2) [some'formsot: 
(1) rCa·nce7m:aybe~:'. 
(0) r more prevaie'nt": 

,~ .. -'0 .. " _.'" ", " 

:insomeJami-: ' 
: lies thim in:,: 
~ ot~ers. These ,~_ 
[questions 'ask 
[ you. tOJihci out 
; a litUeabout- ' 
; the 'health his-" 
: tories of people 
: in your family. 
,In all cases, 
:consider only 
, those people to 
'whom you are 
related by 
blood. 

A. A C}reat deal 
B. Quite a bit 
C. Some control 
D. A little control 
E. No control 

35. When you feel under stress or 
discouraged, is there someone yc 
feel you can talk. to? __ 
A. Yes, and I talk to them. (4) 
B. Yes, and I usually talk to them.!'" 
C. Yes, I talk with them abou,50 pi:. 

cent of the tirne. ('If' 
D. Yes, but I don't usually talk 1-:) 

them. ( 
E. No, there isn't anyone, so I keep ... 

inside. (0) 

What do you knoVl..­
about you r health 
history? -
36. What is your family history c 
cardiovascular disease (CVD), if 
eluding heart attacks and strokes?-
A. No relatives have had CVD. (f 
B. One relative had ~VD over af 

60. (1_ 
C. Two relatives had CVD over a9' 

60. (, 
D. One relative had C'/O under ag 

60. ('!f 
E. Two or more relatives had CVD 

under age 60. (( 

37. What is your 7i::.rnily history (­
breast cancer (~Iirls only)? 
A. No immediate family history I 

breast cancer (@IJ" 
B. Sister has had breast cancer (L 
C. Mother has had breast cancer(. 
D. Both mother and sister have he. 

breast cancer (0) 

38. What is your health history of ( 
abetes? 
A. No relatives ha\ e had diabe, 

tes. ('" 
B. One relative has had diabetes.( 
C. Two relatives have had diab~ 

tes. (L 
D. Three relatives have had diab 

tes. (~ 

E. Four or more relatives have hac 
diabetes. -September 1989 / CURRENT HEALTH 2 

-
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Cross-References 
Educational goals and duties - recogni· 

. tion of Indian cultural heritage, Art. X, sec. 
1(2), Mont. Con st. 

Duty to strengthen child welfare services, 
52·2·112. 

Disclosure of confidential child abuse 
records to child prot.:ctive team, 41·3·205. 

Department of Family Services - child 
rehabilitation, 52·2·113. 

Part 2 
Reports and Investigations 

41-3-201. Reports. (1) When the professionals and officials listed in 
subsection (2) know or have reasonable cause to suspect, as a result of 
information they receive in their professional or official capacity, that a child 
is abused or neglected, they shall report the matter promptly to the depart­
ment of family services or its local affiliate, which then shall notify the county 
attorney of the county where the. child resides. 

(2) Professionals and officials required to report are: 
(a) physician, resident, intern, or member of a hospital's staff engaged in 

the admission, examination, care, or t.reatment of persons; 
(b) a nurse, osteopath, chiropractor, podiatrist, medical examiner, 

coroner, dentist, optometrist, or any other health or mental health profes­
sional; 

(c) Christian Science practitioner and religious healers; 
(d) school teachers, other school officials, and employees who work during 

regular school hours; 
(e) a social worker, operator or employee of any registered or licensed 

day-care or substitute care facility, or any other operator or employee of a 
child-care facility; . 

(f) foster care, residential, or institutional worker; 
(g) a peace officer or ot.her law enforcement official; or 
(h) clergy. 
(3) Any person may make a report under this section if he knO\vs or has 

reasonable cause to suspect that a child is abused or neglected. 
(4) (a) Except as provided in subsection (4)(b) or (4)(c), a person listed in 

subsection (2) may not refuse to make a report as required in this section on 
the grounds of a physician-patient or similar privilege. 

(b) A clergyperson or priest is not required to make a report under this 
section if: 

(1) the knowledge or suspicion of the abuse or neglect came from a 
statement or confession made to the clergy person or priest in his capacity as 
a clergy person or priest; 

(ii) the statement was intended to be a part of a confidential communica­
tion between the clergyperson or priest. and a member of his church or 
congregation; and 

(iii) the person who made the statement or confession does not consent to 
the disclosure by the clergy person or priest. 

(c) A clergyperson or priest is not required to make a report under this 
section if the communication is required to be confidential by C[lnon law, 
church doctrine, or established church practice. 

(5) The reports referred to under this section sh<111 contain: 



SENATE EDUCATION 
EXHIBIT NO--:::5;,....---__ _ 

March 10, 1995 
DATE J/,lo/15-
BIll NO._ 116 361 

Mr. Chairman and members of the Committee, 

I strongly support HB369 because it addresses privacy, protection and 
consent. Why does Montana need such a law? 

Because our son was only eight years old when we discovered that he was 
required to answer, in writing, very personal questions about himself and 
our home life. The questions were from two different school projE~cts, a 
"Month-to-Month Me" booklet, and his journal. As parents, we werE~ not 
told what questions would be asked, and we had not given our consE~nt 
because the school is not currently required to obtain it.' 

These are some of the actual questions he had to answer, and as I read 
them, ask yourself how you would feel answering them, or if you would 
like your child answering them; 

* If you could change one thing about your family, what would i-t be? 
Name something that only your closest friends know about you. 
What happens to you when you break a rule at home? 
Who do you feel closest to in your family and why? 
Who is in charge of your home? 
How do you feel about cutting down trees to make paper? 
If you were in charge of your home, what would you do? 

I'm sure you would agree that; 
1. These questions are not appropriate. By law, an adult does not have 

to divulge this type of information to an employer, but currently, our 
children are not afforded such protection. A child is more vulnerable 
because of their innocence and because of the nature of the 
student-teacher relationship. 

2. The child is not learning anything. After all, he already knows about 
himself and his family. 

3. This is an invasion of family privacy. 
4. Working on these projects is a complete waste of valuable academic 

time. Neither project is graded so there are no papers sent home to 
mom and dad, and most parents would not see this until the end of the 
school year. 

It is sad that Montana needs to consider such a bill, but I think we 
should all be wondering why our public schools would be asking such 
questions. I think we should be disturbed that elementary students are 
required to analyze themselves and their family. And, I wonder why 
teachers would use valuable academic time for such questioning when they 
are strapped for time to cover their curriculum materials. 

This bill would require notification to the family and allow the 
child's own parents to decide whether or not their children should 
participate in answering any invasive questions. This experience has 
certainly been a "wake-up" call for us. We trusted the school to teach 
our children academic subjects. And had we been given prior notice about 
these questions, we would not have allowed our son to participate. 

Thank you for your time and consideration. What a wonderful gift every 
child in Montana could receive if this bill becomes law. 

Kathy Collins 

* Questions from our son's school journal. To protect his privacy, we 
have not submitted copies of the pages because they contain his answers. 
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House Education COHlmittee 
Capitol StatioIl 
Helena, NT 59620 

Dear l1embers of the Conuni ttee, 

SENATE EDUCATION 
EXHIBIT No __ 1 ____ _ 
DAlE. 3/ro1rC 
BIU NO. #6 361 

As a public high school teacher anci as a parent of tviO sChool-aCJe 
children, I am most concerned about HE 369. I beliove that public 
schools serve the public best when thE~y concentrate on teaching 
a cad e m i c sub j e c t III at t era Il d a v 0 i d t 11 e pit fa i b; 0 f soc i a 1 
engineering that is part and parcel VIi til Outcome Bi1S0d Education. 
I believe education should be inductiv8, teaching about things and 
letting students develop their o\"rn opinions and reaching their- own 
conclusions. I do not b81ieve public education should be 
deductive, teaching attitudes, values, opinions and conclusions, 
and then manipulating curricula to fulfill these predetermined 
goals. Such a practice is tantamount to brainwasllinq and should 
not be part of a free society's educational plan. 

Rather, a free "market-place of ideas" should be encouraged. 
Students need to first learn data and information, second learn 
thinking and processing skills, and then begin to r80ch tlleir own 
conclusions and form their own opinions. f::chocls ~':lOuld not be 
prescribing these conclusions. 

I am convinced that JIlany of the S\lrVE~ys f test:~3, Ln;atments and 
programs being used in the scllools today are entry-level attempts 
at social engineering of stuch~nts' attitudes and va iu,e's away from 
the attitudes and valu8s held by I!lany America!l L-li{,iJ ips. Such is 
certainly true of coa:prehensive health education! For all such 
invasive and manipUlative procedures I I beliE:ve parents most 
definitely should have the right to preview t.he E!aterials to be 
used I and (if they agree) "opt-into" that procedu.ce. Schools 
should have no right to invade trw privacy of the fC1mi ly nor to 
impose their "politically-correct" attitudes and opiniolls on their 
captive audience. 

I encourage this Committee to trus t pan~nts to do \'l'f13 t is right 
and best for their own children. Please support tllis Bill and do 
all you can to encourage its adoption. Haybe then, schools can 
get back to doing what they do bes t-- teachinCj I not i1"~ILLpula ting ! 

Sincerely, 

Sh~ve Handley 
L702 Avenue F', BillLllCJS, Ht 



SENATE EDUCATION 
EXHIBIT NO,~",-( ___ _ 

DATE. 3bof; ~ . 
Bill NO. ttl 361 

Mr. Chairman and members of the committee, 

My name is Barbara Rush and I have been teachinq for seventeen 

years. I have tauqht in Special Education Federal proqrams and 

and also in 4th and 5th qrade as a reqular education teacher. 

I am currently teachinq 4th qrade here in Helena. I am also 

a mother of two teenaqe children who attend public school. 

I am here today to speak In support of House Bill 

369 the Montana Family Educational Riqhts and Privacy Act. I 

support this bill because I believe in the inherent riqht of the 

parent over their children I believe that these riqhts 

unquestionably supercede any riqhts of the schools in 

the education of the child. It is quite tellinq that 

people who repeatedly request and advocate more parental 

participation in education are in opposition to this bill. 

Althouqh it is very sad that this kind of leqislation 

should be necessary, 1 believe it is. As a mother I am 

appalled that my dauqhters sophomore enqlish class is 

filled with social enqineerinq and environmentalism 

rather than enqlish. Day after day she is subjected to 

this, and day after day she doesn't qet to learn about the 

literature and the qreat authors that she craves to learn 

about. 

The federal protection of pupil riqhts amendment has 

been in effect for over a year and most teachers do not even 

know about it. 1 don't think a state law that allows parents 

to know what is beinq tauqht in school will cause any hassle 

or lawsuits either. It may serve to inform parents that they 



have the riqht to know. It also may qive the parents a riqht to 

remove their child from a curriculum they disaqree with. I 

miqht be able to have my dauqhter in the librar~ readinq real 

literature and writinq her thouqhts about it instead of 

beinq indoctrinated daily with values our family does not 

aqree with. 

Thank you for your time and the hard work you do here 

on our behalf. 



SENATE EDUCATION 
EXHIBIT NO_ 9 -:-"'-------
DATE. 3/;oh;;-
BtU NO. /16 36 1 

Mr. Chainnan, members of the committee, my name is Amy Orser. I am the mother of two 
children and am a former teacher. Thank you for this opportunity. 

I enthusiastically encourage you to support HB369. The bill simply follows the federal PPRA 
which was passed by Congress, the Senate unanimously, in 1994. Unfortunately, many teachers 
have not been informed of this law so some confusion exists. The only difference between the 
federal PPRA and HB369 is that the federal law protects students against invasive surveys analysis, 
or evaluations if those programs are funded by federal dollars. HB 369 extends the protection to 
students and families no matter what the funding source. 

What does faith mean to you? Can you describe your philosophy of life based on your faith?These 
are questions recently asked of high school Spanish students? 

List 8 of your favorite people then cross off two until you have only two names remaining. 
This was an exercise my junior high school child had to participate in. When she told the 
teacher the last two names on her list were her parents, she was told to cross one off. 

Would you like to do this?Would you as a teacher want to do this? 

HB369 would extend an opportunity to parents to protect their children from non-academic 
and invasive questions. It puts responsibility for children where it belongs and that's with the 
parents of those children. 

I urge you yo pass HB 369 to put the emphasis where it belongs- on academics and the 
preparation of our student for their future. Thank you. 



SENATE EDUCATION 
EXHIBfT NO.--:/'--O ___ _ 

DATE 3/;0/f5 

Mr Chairman, members of the committee: 
BIU NO. 116 J{, r 

For the record, my name is Laurie Koutnik, Executive Director of Christian Coalition of Montana, 
our states largest family advocacy organization with 26,000 households represented across our 
state, and I rise in support ofHB 369. 

I've been here long enough to know that if someone wants a good bill to die, they just start a 
misinformation campaign about it. Somewhere in the in the process, they'll confuse enough good 
people to bring it down and that's what's happening here on Rep. Wells' bill. Because of what I 
stand for as a Christian, I'm not allowed to deal in untruths. That is why I want to set the record 
straight on where this bill came from, what it will address, and how important it is for parents and 
students all over this state. 

Back in December of 1993, Senator Grassley, a Republican Congressman from Iowa introduced 
this exact amendment language into then S.1150, The Educate America Act, better known as 
Goals 2000, because parents were concerned about the impact federal government intervention 
into local education systems. Sen. Grassley's amendment is here in its entirety, as I requested a 
copy from his staff at that time. In speaking with his office, I was told that the previous Hatch Act 
placed on the parents the burden of proving that any psychological testing or invasion of personal 
privacy had occurred with their child against their wishes. What Sen Grassley's amendment did 
was to incorporate a pro-active approach which allowed parents to notify schools in advance that 
it was against their wishes to allow their children to participate in these activities without parents 
giving consent. I t made schools responsible to parents to notify them in advance of such activities 
that were being financed by federal dollars. Given this is a reasonable request, the Senate 
unanimously passed the Grassley amendment on a 93 to 0 vote on February 8, 1994 at 1L15 a.m. 

There is nothing sinister in HB 369. It is merely putting in place on a state level the same request 
in regards to state tax dollars that fund education as what is afforded parents on federal tax dollars 
... the right to decide for themselves if they will allow for the psychiatric or psychological 
examination, testing, test, or any project, that involves surveying, analyzing, or evaluating the 
personal values, attitudes, beliefs, or sexLlal behavior of a student, taking place without the written 
consent of an emancipated minor, the student's parent or guardian, after they have been informed 
of the purpose of the activity. I have enclosed a copy of the amendment and its purpose statement 
for each of you to review. In fact it was Sen. Grassley himself who has encouraged citizens all 
over the country to enact 
the same measure on a state by state by state basis to address full protection for parents in regards 
to decisions concerning their children. Many states have already done so, while others are 
addressing the same purposal right about now. This makes total sense. 

In fact, we currently allow these same courtesies to parents whose children are in Special Ed. 
Why wouldn't we want to do the same for all the other children who are in regular classroom 
settings? 

In passing HB369, you are not coming under federal regulation. You are allowing those parents 
who wish to be notified of this protection for their children. In fact, you could be saving districts 



from unnecessary lawsuits for grievances filed in this regard. It covers those sensitive and not 
always defined lines. Parents entrust their children to teachers to teach, and we in no way '.vant to 
violate that trust. Parents are too important in the education equation of their children to in any 
way alienate them. If there is one thing I constantly hear from educators it is, "We want parents 
to be involved. How can we get ther" involved in their children's education?" Then why wouldn't 
we want to inform them or at least extended the courtesy of knowing L cforehand. That's all. This 
is not cost prohibitive. I~ is not any more time consuming then other forms that must be given out. 
If there is a reluctance on educations part to participate, is it real or are they trying to protect an 
assumed right they've never had ... to engage in activities with our children that they know we 
would not approve of them to do? 

Give parents and students the protection they are asking at a time when confidence in their 
government is so lacking. Please pass HB 369. 

Respectfully submitted 3/1 0/95 
Laurie Koutnik 
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I. A lJe~i~f;I 
r.sponsibilit 
X. Hebraf3k!, 1 
(1925), and 

f supreme court claoislons ggtabl;i.shec1 ~hat. pa.rents have chie: 
for the \\pbrinqinQ and education of their childr.en. (see~.mi 
2 U.S. 390 (1923), pie,ce~. ~~ol stst.ers, 26B u.s. !ie 

. qtoA.Y. TokllShigtU 273 U.S. 2B4 (1927), . 

11:. stat~ and local control of ~duc.".1t:ion ie import.ant; but, t.he epiLome 0j 

local eontrol 's par~ntal involvement. 

III. Ther~ art! many examples of v;:nue -laden actlvi ties taking placQ without 
par~tal knoWl ge or consent. 

IV. 'II is inadeQu~te to protect par~nts and children. 

of research ~'l 

of 

:2 • 
3. 

PSyeholoqi 
( • P-UL.'lol.,...~'"f'=::::lII4-..E.!~~~--.&.~-=~':':::.:=-"::a.l!'L.~"="-'~l;.;c:!!'O-t.:::..l.:.·~ 'v' j, t y i 5 t 0 ,r ev e e 1 

private i 
S. 

B. Because of the lirnitQd scope of the Act. 
!n responl5 . to a mother' 9 l.ter requestinQ' knowlQdQ~ and conR~i'\t before 

her child was i volved in value-ladsn act!vltl.5, one gup~rint0n.dfint wrote. 
~Both th6 menta Board and st~ff ~re committed to fUll compliance with all 
applicabl~ la govorninq thg distriot. However, we cannot and will nol 
modify our $nti e approach to education in the district based upon a fed,ral 

ch onl W a ca ion t OU.£.J2Iggr~t..!':. (emphasis added) 

V. ThQ Grass y amendment eropowarfl par~nt' by requiring knowledge and 
con,ent before their cbl1d P3rticipates in aotivities involving p~r~onal 
values. &ttitud s, beliefs, or g~xual behavior. 

VI. ~he Grasel y am~ndmont iG ~ot undualy burdcn~ome to schoOl districts 
hacatuu. it doe tAll school uistricts h9Jt tbAY arQ to qain wri tt~ 
consent from pa ents. 

VII. True educa ion ntform will fos~'r the family as t.he most basio lmit of! 
our society. In fostering panmtal involvement, education will st.re:nqthen 
onildr~n to lea and becom@ (ruitful cltiz~I)g. 



f ,_ ,_, ......J __ '--l 

----------- ----- ----------------------------------------------------------------------------------
DEC 17 '93 13:12 FRU1 pee TO 207->432978 

- 1>1;~Y3 11:33A1A HOq SEN. G"'· .. ·~ .. DC kf:~JLJ r TO 318148653255 F'QG4/0D4 

{r,\SIG'SIG93.j a.IJ.c. 

2 

1 (1) in which ~hlatric or psycllological exam· 

2 illation, testing, treattnent, or allY projectf that in-

3 mlves SUt"VWing, analyzing, or evaluating 'the per-

4 toDAl Vn.hHi!R, attitude., ~liQfR, or seRual bcho.vior of 

S 8. student, takes place without the writf,(m consent 

6 of-

7 (A) I1lQh ~tud~nt (in the case or a. student 

8 Who is an adult or an emancipated minor); or 

9 (B) snch studentts parent or iUardiau (in 

10 the cue of a student who is an unemancip9.t~a 

11 minor), 

12 a.fter 8uch student, p~rent, or guardian has been m-
13 formed or the purpose of1n1ch e:nminstion t teE.ting, 

14 treatm~nt, or project; Itnd 

15 (2) unlus the pfl.rnnt or guardian of a ctud(:lnt. 

16 (in the case of a student who iB an unemancipated 

17 minor) is given access to any eurriculum, materiale, • -18 or information regarding activities ~levaut to th~ 

19 development or assesatnwt of p€1"SOlla1 values, atti-

20 tndMJt bmi~fs, or sexual behavior of mch student 

21 pr .. to the implementation of suoh ( riculum, UHf~ 

22 of such materials7 or OOCll.trence of such activities. 

~.OO3 
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EXHiBIT-" .... iL '.~ 
DATE -3 - /0 -96 .. 

:' L J-fI3 3"j . • .l 

Calendar No. ~ 

""'TTI~n: To problbit the use of funds for activities related 
to 3 atudlnt'a personal valu~t fLttitudes, belief$, or sex-
ual Mhavior without eertain consentt notification, and 
aoo6SS to infonnation. 

St11H 

. To improve learning and teachmg by providing a. national 
fIamework for ~""i"("ll(;1l rdonn: t.o promote the re­
search, consensus buHdh.Hr~ ~nd syst~~mic changes needed 
to ~ equitable etin 'q~iona1 opportunities and high 
lewia of oouootion..al ~hie~ement for aU American stu­
dents; to provide a (ta.»: ')work for reauthorization of 
all Federal edUMtlon prof{.(alIt~; to promote the develop­
ment and adoption of a. vol',..ntary national system of 
skill standards and oortifications; and for other pur­
poses. 

lW rred to the Committee on 
and ~~red to b~ printed 

Ordered to lie on the te.ble and to be printed 

MENT intended to he propoied by Mr. GU88LE.Y 

VIZ: 

1 At the end of title IV, in.ert the following: 

2 _' PlWRI9rt'lON. 

3 No funds .shall be mad~ available under this Act to 

4 sta.te educational agency, l~ educational ~ney, or 

5 hool-

~~::- : t- T h: _ IIH[ 
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March 9, 1995 

Educational and Cultural Resource Committ~0: 

SENATE EDUCATION 
EXHIBfT NO Ij 

--~-----------

DATE. 311~1 f;--
BtU NO. tfg 3 6 7 

Ny name is Debra Cline and I ,o[ould 1 iJ(e to urge. your sup--

port of H.B. 369, introduced by Jack Wells. I believe parent.s 

have the right to dictate the direction of their childrens crlu-

cation. Schools should be account.able tr) the parents for ,,'hat 

is taught, and in no way should the schools assume any authority 

to pract i ce "emoti ona 1 eo u~a t ion" prog r ;:HllS t.h<:1 t f<)CllS on t110 

childs relationships with family, their 0011,3Vio1' , feelings, v<llues, 

attitudes, self-concept., or personal go~ls. 

I understand that there are rare cases ",-hen crisis intp[vention 

is necessary. However, evaluation and treatment. shoulJ be referred 

to ali C ens e d pro f e s s ion aI, Qllly "i t h t h <-? f n 11 1<. n Old e d '-~ can rl -'iLLLt£:.!.l 

consent of the parents. And then only after the parents have been 

f u 11 yin for m e c1, ex pI {l i n j n g bot h the be h e fit san d r i s J( sin vol 'J", d . 

Debra Cline 
10475 Lola Creek Road 
Lola, l1T 59847 
406--273-3262 
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SENATE EDUCATION 
EXHIBIT NO----'-I-"-~ ___ _ 

DATE. l3//o/rS-
BIU NO. #13 J6 r 

MARCH la, 1995 

MY NAME IS LOUISE TURNER. I'M A MOTHER OF THREE CHILDREN 

IN GRADES 6,. 7, AND 9 IN THE PUBLIC SCHOOL SYSTEM IN BOZEMAN. 

THERE HAVE BEEN SEVERAL EXERCISES CARRIED OUT IN MY 

CHILDREN'S CLASSROOMS WHICH WOULD FALL INTO THE CATEGORY OF 

AN INVASION OF THE PRIVACY OF OUR FAMILY AND THE VALUES WE 

HAVE CHOSEN TO TEACH OUR CHILDREN. 

THE ONE I'VE CHOSEN TO ADDRESS TODAY WAS GIVEN IN A 

FRESHMAN P.E. CLASS LAST FALL. CALLED "WHO WILL SURVIVE?", 

IT ASKED STUDENTS TO DETERMINE THE RELATIVE WORTH OF PEOPLE 

BASED ON SUCH CRITERIA AS RACE, RELIGION, EDUCATIONAL LEVEL, 

HEALTH AND SOCIAL STATUS. 

THOUGH I'VE ATTACHED A COpy OF THE ORIGINAL EXERCISE AS 

GIVEN TO THE CLASS, BRIEFLY IT ASKED THE STUDENTS TO CHOOSE 

SEVEN PEOPLE TO LIVE AND EIGHT TO DIE. THE CHOICE WAS }ffiDE 

IN GROUPS OF SIX AND HAD TO BE UNANIMOUS. 

THE DESCRIPTIONS OF THESE PEOPLE WERE CAREFULLY 'i\TORDED--

"11ENTALLY RETARDED JEW", "PROSTITUTE WITH A NINTH-GRADE EDUCA-

TION", "BLACK", "MORMON", "HHITE WITH A PH. D. IN HISTORY", 

"SPANISH-AMERICAN WHO HAS HAD TWO HEART ATTACKS IN THE LAST 

FIVE YEARS". 

THIS EXERCISE IS CLEARLY "VALUES CLARIFICATION", fu~D IS 

TEACHING CHILDREN TO VALUE PEOPLE VERY DIFFERENTLY THAN 'i\THAT 

I HAVE TAUGHT M~ CHILDREN. 

H.B. 369 'i\TOULD CERTAINLY PROTECT OUR CHILDREN FROM SUCH 

INVASIVE EDUCATIONAL EXPERIMENTS, CARRIED OUT BY TEACHERS WHO 

ARE NOT LICENSED IN PSYCHOLOGY , EXERCISES WHICH NOT ONLY 
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REDEFINE HUMAN VWRTH, BUT COULD CAUSE EMOTIONAL DAMAGE TO 

STUDENTS. ISN'T IT POSSIBLE THERE COULD BE A STUDENT INVOLVED 

IN THIS EXERCISE WHO MIGHT FALL INTO ONE OF THESE DESCRIBED 

CATEGORIES,. OR HAVE A LOVED ONE VJHO DOES? 

AS A CONCERNED PARENT, I STRONGLY URGE YOU TO PASS H.B. 

369 TO PROTECT OUR CHILDREN AND FAMILIES FROM SUCH PRACTICES 

IN EDUCATION. 



SENATE EDUCATION 

[XHJBIT NO~ 16 --'--'------

DATE.. :3/rO/fL 
Bill NO._ If;} <.J 6 r MARCH 10, 1995 

MY NAME IS BARBARA ECKSTEIN: I AM A PARENT OF 2 CHILDREN IN 

BOZEMAN PUBLIC SCHOOLS. I THANK YOU FOR THE OPPORTUNITY TO 

PRESENT EVIDENCE OF WHY WE NEED H.B. 369, WHICH PROTECTS CHILDREN 

AND PARENTS' RIGHTS. 

ABOUT ONE MO. AGO MY DAUGHTER, WHO IS IN THE ~TH GRADE, WAS 

PRESENTED AN EXERCISE IN HER PRIME TIME CLASS. A COpy OF THAT 

EXERCISE IS ATTACHED. THIS WAS BROUGHT TO MY ATTENTION BY MY 

DAUGHTER BY SAYING, "WE DID SOMETHING STRANGE IN SCHOOL TODAY." 

THERE ~'IAS A TOUCH OF EMBARRASSMENT IN HER VOICE, AS SHE EX-

PLAINED A QUESTION SHE WAS ASKED: "IF YOU COULD CHANGE ANYTHING 

ABOUT YOUR BODY, WHAT WOULD IT BE?" SHE SAID SOME OF THE QUESTIONS 

w"LRE REALLY EASY, BUT SOl1E WERE REALLY STRANGE. \\THEN I LOOK 

BACK AT THIS I BELIEVE SHE REALIZED THERE I'VAS SOHETHING WRONG 

WITH THIS EXERCISE. 

AS YOU LOOK AT THE QUESTIONS, THEY GRADUALLY BECOME MORE INVASIYE 

INTO THE STUDENT 1 S PERSONAL & FAMILY DOMAIN. AN EXAMPLE OF 

SUCH QUESTIONS ARE: 

"IF I REALLY HANTED TO HURT YOUR FEELINGS, HHAT WOULD I SAY?" 

"WHAT UPSETS YOU MOST ABOUT YOUR PARENTS/GUARDIANS?" 

"NAME SOMETHING THAT NOT MANY PEOPLE KNOW ABOUT YOU." 

"WHAT IS ONE OF YOUR GREATEST FEARS?" 

"'i'lliAT DO YOU BELIEVE COMES AFTER DEATH? 

"HHAT IS ONE OF YOUR STRONGEST DEFENSES?" 

"i'iTHAT IS ONE THING YOU ARE STRUGGLING VHTH RIGHT NOH?" 

THIS IS AN EXAMPLE OF PSYCOLOGICAL INTIMIDATION. I 'i'HLL NOT GO 

INTO THE QUESTION Nm'l OF 'i'lliETHER THE TEACHER IN THAT CLASS HAS 

THE ABILITY OR THE CREDENTIALS TO PROCESS THE "CRm'iTD THERAPY." 
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AS A FAMILY NURSE PRACTITIONER 1'lITH A MASTERS IN COUNSELING, 

I HAl~T TO BRING TO YOUR ATTENTION THAT THIS IS CLEARLY AN 

INVASION OF STUDENT AND FAMILY PRIVACY WHICH NEEDED A RELEASE 

BY PARENTS. 

MY QUESTIONS AS A PARENT ARE: 

WHY WAS A PARENTAL RELEASE NOT OBTAINED? 

WHAT HAPPENS TO THIS INFORMATION? 

IF WE ALLOW MONTANA PUBLIC SCHOOLS THE PRIVILEGE OF EDUCATING 

OUR CHILDREN, HOW DO WE MAKE THEM ACCOUNTABLE? 

-WHAT IF I HADN"T BEEN THERE THAT EVENING FOR THE OPPORTUNITY 

TO TALK WITH MY DAUGHTER? 

WHAT ELSE IS OUT THERE? 

AFTER DISCUSSING THIS EXERCISE WITH SCHOOL OFFICIALS, I WAS 

TOLD PRIME TIME WOULD BE ASSESSED. HOW CAN I BE ASSURRED 

OTHER SIMILAR EXERCISES WILL NOT OCCUR IF H.B. 369 IS NOT 

APPROVED. DON"T YOU WANT PARENT INVOLVEMENT AND THEIR 

CONCERNS AND PRIVACY PROTECTED? 
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Lesson #2 Grade: 7 
Materla.ls needed: None. 

Bellef Rellef ~ 

/iPURPOSE. 

To investigate individual beliefs and their influence on personal goals and behavior. 

POINTS To PONDER 

1. How does a belief differ from a value? 

2. Wh~t do you believe about each of these issues: 

• Sex before marriage. 
• Life after death. 
• Death penalty for murder. 
• Single parent adoption. 

3. How does one acquire a set of beliefs about something? 

4 Write out a set of beliefs about the responsibilities of parents to their children, 
• educators to their students, or legislators to their electors. 

5 Name some groups in our society that have conflicting beliefs .,,'lith one another. Is 
• this healthy or unhealthy in a democratic society? 

PROJECTS To PURSUE 

1 Make a "me" collage representing your major beliefs about relationships, goals, 
• responsibilities, innate rights, and any other other issues you feel strongly about. Use 

words, phrases, pich:Ue-s~or "good junk" materials to add interest. 

2 Brainstorm situations where the beliefs held by students your age might be 
• misunderstood by parents or teachers. Try to devise means of resol ving these conflicts 

in a manner acceptable to both generations. 

3 Discuss stories, TV shows, movies, or novels whose plots are based on the beliefs of 
• one individual or a group. Try to determine if these situations influence the viewer or 

the reader in a positive or negative sense or if they are not influential. Discuss group 
members' feelings about media materials that exploit or belittle beliefs of others. Discuss 
action that might be taken to help curtail these activities. 

I 

j-



August / September 

Lesson #7 Grades : All 
Materials needed: Copies of this page 

for each person. 

£XHI81T __ I ..... ~ ___ _ 

DATE'---_3 ___ - .. 1 D_-_q.;..5~ 

... L .... __ I+~B;........,;;;3;;...Jb .. 9,,--_ 

PRIME 

The Great Graduated 
Trust Experiment A 

o 

Group members pair up with someone they don't know very well. Each person 
interviews the other recording their answers. When finished. the group can 

j 
take turns sharing things about their partner. Remind pairs that sharing is - - -
optional and to respect each other by not ridiculing or making negative -comments. 

___________ Person that I am Interviewing. 

----------- What is your favorite color? 

----_______ What is your favorite pet or would be if you could 
have any pet you wanted? 

-----______ What is your favorite instrument? (play or listen) 

-------____ What Is your favorite game. hobby. or past time? 

----------- What is your favorite pigout food? 

/ 
----------_ What makes you respect authority? 

-----______ Name something you are good at. 

___________ Do you have a pet peeve. something about the world 

or people that bothers you? If so. what? 

.,/ ___________ If you could change anything about your body, what 

would it be? 

___________ What is one goal you have for the future? 

/ ~ __________ ~-\ If you could change one thing about your closest 

friend, what would it be? 

________ y ___ What really gets you angry? 

________ ..1 ___ *..:... If I really wanted to hurt your feelings. what would 

I say? 



Great Graduated Trust Experiment: Lesson '7 Continued 

---------/---What upsets you most about your parents/guardians? 

----------- If someone wanted to make your day (cheer you up), 
what should they say? 

/ 
___________ Name something that not many people lq10w about you 

(old habits. sleep with Teddy Bear. etc.). 

I 
----------- What is one of your greatest fears? 

/ ----------- What do you believe comes after death? 

I ___________ What Is one of you strongest defenses (sarcasm. vio 

lence. silence. etc.). 

/ ___________ What one thing are you struggling with the most 

right now? 

J 6 
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(iil are maintained by an educational agency or 
institution or by a person acting for such agency or 
institution. 

(B) The term "education records" does not include-

(i) records of instructional, supervisor;, and admin­
istrative personnel and educational personnel ancil­
lary thereto which are in the sole possession of the 
maker thereof and which are not accessible cr ;evealed 
to any other person except a substitute; 

(ii) records maint.a:r.ed by a law enforcement unit of 
the educational agency or institution that were created 
by that law enforcement unit for the purpose of law 
enforcement. 

(iii) in the case of persons who are employed by an 
educational agency or institution but who are not in 
attendance at such agency or institution, records made 
and maintained in the normal course of business which 
relate exclusively to such person in that person's ca­
pacity as an employee and are not available for use for 
any other purpose; or 

(iv) records on a student who is eighteen years of 
age or older, or is attending an in5titution of postsec­
ondary education, whi:h are made or maintained by a 
physician, psychiatrist, psychologist, or other recog­
nized professional or paraprofessional acting in his 
professional or paraprofessional capacity, or assisting 
in that capacity, and which are made, maintained, or 
used only in connection with the provision of treatment 
to the student, and are not available to anyone other 
than persons pro\iding such treatment, except that 
such records can be personally re\iewed by a physician 
or other appropriate professional of the student's 
choice. 

(5)(A) For the purposes of this section the tenn "di­
rectDrY informatio~." relating to a student includes the 
following: the stUDent's name, address, telephone list· 
ir.g, oate and place of birth, major Belo of study, partici­
pation in officially recognizeo activities and sports, 
weight ano height of members of athlet:c teams, dates of 
attendance, degrees and awards receiveo, and the most 
recent pre\ious educational agency or in5titution at­
tended by the student. 

(B) Any educational agency or institution making pub­
lic directory information shall give public notice of the 
categories ofinfonnation which it has designated as such 
information wi:.l-t respect to each sturlent attending the 
institution or agency and shall allow a re3..."Onable period 
of time after such notice has bee n given for a parent to 
ir,:")rm the institution or agency that any or all of the 
infonnation desig:lated should not be released without 
the parent's prior consent. 

171 

(6) Por the purposes of this section, the term "student" 
includes any person with respect to whom an educational 
agency or institution maintains education records or per­
sonally identifiable information, but does not include a 
person who has not been in attem'..i!lce at such agency or 
institution. 

(b) Release of education records; parental consent 
requirement; exceptions; compliance with ju­
dicial orders and subpoenas; audit and evalu­
ation of federally-supported education 
programs; recordkeeping 

(l)~o funds shall be made available under any appli­
cable program to any educational agency or institution 
which has ~licy or practice of permitting:_~~e...~~_ 
of education records (Qr personally identifiable infonna· 
tlOn contained therein other than directory information, 
as ,'efined in paragraph (5) of subsection (a) of this 
section) of students v.ithout the \'.-litten consent of their 
parents to any indi\idual, agency, or organizatlon;'othe'r 
U1aIitOthe follov.ing-

(A) other school officials, including teachers v.ithin 
the educational institutio:1 or local educational agency, 
who have been determined by such agency or institu­
tion to have legitimate educational intere, s; 

(B) officials of other schools or school systems in 
whjch the student seeks or intends to enroll, upon 
condition that the student's parents be notified of the 
transfer, receive a copy of the record if desired, and 
have an opportunity for a hearing to challenge the 
content of the record; 

(e) authorized representatives of (i) the Comp­
troller General of the United States, (ii) the Secretary, 
(iii) an administrative head of an education agency (as 
defined in section 1221e-3(c) of this title), or (iv) State 
educational authorities under the conditions set forth 
in paragraph (3) of this subsection; 

(0) in connection with a student's application for, Ot· 
receipt of, financial aid; 

(E) State and local officials or authorities to whom 
such information is specifically required to be reporter! 
or disclosed pursuant to State statute adopted prior to 
~ovember 19, 1974; 

(F) organizations conducting studies for, or on be· 
half of, educational agencies or institutions for the 
purpose of developing, validating, or aoministeting 
predictive te5ts, administering student aid programs, 
and impro\ing instruction, if such studies are con­
ducted in such a man ner as \\ill not permit the personal 
identification of stur!enL~ ar,d their parents by pers"ns 
other than representati\'es of such organizations and 

; , 
\ \ , ' . , 

: f 



SENATE EDUCATION 
EXHIBIT NO----Lf..:....7 _____ -

DATE dIO/i.>" 
20 U.S.C.A. § 1232g Ui";{TED STATES SCHOOL LAWS A.'iD RULES Ch.31 

Bla NO. If-t) riG 'l 
are used, the share of that cost provided from other 
sources, and such other records as ,,,,,ill facilitate an effec· 
tive audit. The recipient shall maintain such records for 
five years after the completion of the activity for which 
the funds are used. 

(b) Audit examination 

The Secretary and the Comptroller General of the 
United States, or any of their duly authorized repre­
sentatives, shall have access, for the purpose of audit 
examination, to any records of a recipient which may be 
related, or pertinent to, the grant'>, subgrants, contracts, 
subcontracts, loans, or other arrangements to which ref­
erence is made in subsection (a) of this section, or which 
may relate to the compliance of the recipient with any 
requirement of an applicable program. 

(Pub. L. 90-247, Title IV. ~ 437. as added Pub. L. 95-561. Title 
XII. § 1231(C). Nov. I. 1975, 92 Stat. 2346.) 

§ 1232g. Family educational and privacy rights 

(a) Conditions for availability offunds to educational 
agencies or institutions; inspection and review 
of education records; specific information to be 
made available; procedure for access to educa­
tion records; reasonableness of time for such 
access; hearings; written explanations by par­
ents; definitions 

O)(A) No funds shall be made available under any 
applicabfe-programtoanyeducationaGige~cy orin'stitu-

, ton which has ap~licy of denying, Q!\\'-hi~h effe<:t.ively 
prevents, the p~e-;;t:S of students who are or have been·' 

~ rn-atte~(larice -at a' sctlOol of such agency or at such 
institution, as the . .c~"~,I1}.~Y be, the right to inspect and 
re'>i~~·_the~a=LIc.~tion r~S.2iQs of their children. If any 
material or document in the education record ofa student 
includes infonnation on more than one student, the par­
ents of one of such students shall have the right to inspect 
and review only such part of such material or document 
as relates to such student or to be infonned of the specific 
infonnation contained in such part of such material. 
Each educational agency or institution shall establish 
appropriate procedures for the granting of a request by 
parents for access to the education records of their chil­
dren \\ithi:l a reasonable period of time, but in no case 
more than forty-fi\'e days after the request has been 
made. 

(B) The first sentence of subparagraph (A) shall not 
operate to make available to students in institutions of 
postsecondary erlucation the follo\\ing materials: 

(i) financial recorrls of the parents of the sturlent or 
any information contained therein; 

(ii) confirlential letters anrl ~tatements of recom­
menrlation. which were placerl in the education recorrls 

prior to January 1,1975. iisuch letters or statements 
are not used for purposes other than those for which 
they were specifically intended; 

(ii i) if the student has signed a waiver of the stu­
dent's right of access under this subsection in accord­
ance with subparagraph (C), c·onfidential 
recommendations-

(I) respecting arlmission to any educational 
agency or institution, 

(II) respecting an application for employment, 
and 

(III) respecting the receipt of an honor or honor­
ary recognition. 

(C) A student or a person appl)ing for admission may 
waive his right of access to confidential statements de­
scribed in clause (iii) of subparagraph (B), except that 
such waiver shall apply to recommendations only if(i) the 
student is, upon request, notified of the names of all 
persons making confidential recommendations and (il) 

such recommendations are used solely for the purpose 
for which they were specifically intended. Such waivers 
may not be required as a condition for admission to, 
receipt of financial aid from, or receipt of any other 
services or benefits from such agency or institution. 

(2) No funds shall be made available under any appli­
cablepro-grarnlOanyeducatlonaligency" or institution 
-unless the pa;e~t.So(stude'ntS ;"'-}-IO are or have been in 
aftendance at a school of such agency or at such institu­
tion are provided an opportunity for a hearing by such 
agencyorin~titution, in accordance \\1th regulations of 
the Secretary.!...t~~!l_~~;' coril.el1l,-Qfsllch student's 
education records, m order to msure that the records are 
no't;~a~~~~~~;.rusleading, or othen\1se in \iolation of 
the privacy or other rights of students, and to pro\ide an 
oppo~~nlty Xo.r:._tb~oITection.2r deletion o~ any such 

TrlaCcurate, misleading or otheT\\ise inappropriate data 
, contained tnereiil-aJ·ld to insertInG-such records a writ­

ten explanation of the parents respecting the content of 
such records. 

(3) For the purposes of this section the term "educa­
tional agency or institution" mea.'1S any public or private 
agency or institution which is the recipient offunds under 
any applicable program. 

(4)(A) For the purposes of this section, the term "erlu­
cation records" means, except as may be prO\ided other­
wise in subparagraph (B), those records, files, 
documents. and other materials which-

(i) contain information rlirectly related to a student; 
anrl 
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such information \1,111 be destroyed when no longer 
needed for the purpose for which it is conducted; 

(Cl accrediting organizations in order to carry out 
their accrediting functions; 

(H) parents of a dependent student of such parents, 
as defined in section 152 of Title 26; and 

()) subject to regulations of the Secretary, in con­
nection \'.1th an emergency, appropriatR persons if the 
knowledge of such information is necessary to protect 
the health or safety of the student or other persons. 

Nothing in clause (E) of this paragraph shall prevent a 
State from further limiting the number or type of State 
or local officials who \l,ill continue to have access there­
under. 

(2) No funds shall be made available under any appli­
cable program to any educational agency or institution 
which has a policy or practice of releasing, or providing 
access to, any personally identifiable information in edu­
cation records other than directory information, or as is 
permitted under paragraph (1) of this subsection un­
less-

(Al there is written consent from the student's par­
ents specif}ing records to be released, the reasons for 
such relea.'ie, and to whom, and \\ith a copy of the 
records to be released to the student's parents and the 
student if desiren by the parents, or 

(B l such infomlation is f urnishen in compliance \l,ith 
junicial orner, or plITSuant to any lawfully issuen sub­
poena, upon connition that parents ann the students 
are notified of all such orders or subpoenas in advance 
of the compliance there\l,ith by the enucational insti­
tution or agency. 

(3) Nothing containen in this section shall preclude 
authorized representatives of (Al the Comptroller Gen­
eral of the l;niten States, (B) the Secreta.ry, (Cl an 
administrati\"€ hean of an education agency or (D) State 
educational authorities from ha\ing access to student or 
other records which may be necessary in connection \l,ith 
the audit and evaluation of Federally-supporten educa­
tion program, or in connection \\ith the enforcement of 
the Federal legal requirements which relate to such 
programs: Pr01-ided, That except when collection of per­
son ally irlentifiable information is specifically authorizen 
by Federal law, any nata collected by such officials shall 
he protected in a manner which \\ill not pennit the 
personal identification of st udents and their parents by 
other than those officials, and such personally identifi­
able daw shall be destroyed when no longer needed for 
such audit. evaluation, and enforcement of Federal legal 
requirements. 

(4)(A) Each educational agency or institution shall 
maintain a record, kept \l,ith the education records of 
each student, which will indicate 'all indivinuals (oth~r 
than those specified in paragraph (l )(A) of this subsec­
tion), agencies, or organizations which have requested or 
obtained access to a student's education· records main­
tained by such educational agency or institution, and 
which \\il1 indicate specifically the legitimate interest 
that each such person, agency, or organization has in 
obtaining this information. Such record of access shall 
be available only to parents, to the school official and his 
assistants who are responsible for the custody of such 
records, and to persons or organizations authorized in, 
ann under the conditions of, clauses (A) and (e) of para­
graph (1) as a means of auditing the operation of the 
system. 

(B) With respect to this subsection, personal informa­
tion shall only be transferred to a third party on the 
connition that such party \l,il1 not permit any other party 
to have access to such information \l,ithout the written 
consent of the parents of the student. 

(5) Nothing in this section shall be construen to pro­
hibit State and local educational officials from having 
access to student or other records which may be neces­
sary in connection \\ith the audit and evaluation of any 
federally or State supported education progra.m or in 
connection \\ith the enforcement of the Federal legal 
requirements which relau~ to any such program, subject 
to the conditions specifien in the prQ\iso in paragraph (3). 

(6) Nothing in this section shall be construed to pro­
hibit an institution of postsecondary education from dis­
closing, to an alleged \ictim of any crime ohiolence (as 
that term is defined in section 16 of Title 18), the results 
of any disciplinary proceeding conducted by such insti­
tution against the allegen perpetrator of such crime with 
respect to such crime. 

(c) Surveys or data·gathering activities; regulations 

The Secretary shall adopt appropriate regulations to 
protect the rights of privacy of students ann their fami­
lies in connection \\ith any sun'eys or data-gathering 
acti\ities conducted, a.ssisted, or authorized by the Sec­
retary or an administrative head of an education agency. 
Regulations established under this subsection shall in­
clude pro\isions controlling the use, dissemination, and 
protection of such data. ;\0 surveyor data-gathering 
acti\ities shall be conducted by the Secretary, or an 
administrative head of an education agency under an 
applicable program, unless such acti\ities are authorized 
by law. 
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(d) Students' rather than parents' permission or con­
sent 

For the purposes of this section, whenever a student 
has attained eighteen years of age. or is attending an 
institution of postsecondary education the permission or 
consent required of and the rights accorded to the par­
ents of the student shall thereafter on1y be required of 
and accorded to the student. 

(e) Informing parents or students of rights under this 
section 

No funds shall be made available under any applicable 
program to any educational agency or institution unless 
such agency or institution informs the parents of stu­
dents, or the students, if they are eighteen years of age 
or older, or are attending an institution of postsecondary 
education, of the rights accorded them by this section. 

(0 Enforcement; termination of assistance 

The Secretary, or an administrative head of an educa­
tion agency, shall take appropriate actions to enforce 
provisions of this section and to deal v:ith violations of 
this section, according to the provisions of this chapter, 
except that action to terminate assistance may be taken 
only if the Secretary finds there has been a failure to 
comply with the pro\isions of this section, and he has 
determined that compliance cannot be secured by volun­
tary means. 

(g) Office and review board; creation; functions 

The Secretary shall establish or designate an office 
and review board .... ithin the Department of Education 
for the purpose of investigating, processing, reviewing, 
and adjudicating violations of the provisions of this sec­
tion and complaints which may be filed concerning al­
leged violations of this section. Except for the conduct 
ofheanngs, none of the functions ofthe Secretary under 
this section shall be carried out in any of the regional 
offices of such Department. 

(Pub.L. 90-247, Title IV, ~ 438. as added Pub. L. 93-380. Title V, 
§ 513(a). Aug. 21.1974,88 Stat. 571. and amended Pub.L. 93-568. 
§ 2(a). Dec. 31. '974. 88 Stat. 1858; Pub.L. 96-46, ~ 4(c), Aug. 6, 
1979,93 Stat. :3.;2; Pub.L. 96-88, Title Ill, ~ 301, Title V, ~ 507, 
Oct. 17. 1979.93 Stat. 677, 692; Pub.L. 99-514. ~ 2. Oct. 2'2.1986. 
Ie,) Stat. 2095. As amended Pub.L. 101-542. Title II, ~ 20:1. Nov. 
X. 1990. 104 Stat. Z3.85; Pub.L. 102-325. Title ),,:"1. ~ 1555(a). July 
2.:1.1992.106 Stat. 8-10.) 

§ 1232h. Protection of pupil rights 

(a) Inspection by parents or guardians of instruc­
tional material 

All instructional material, including teacher's manu­
als. films, tapes, or other supplementary instructional 
material which .... ill be used in connection with any re-
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search or experimentation program or project shall be 
available for inspection by the parents or guardians of 
the children engaged in such program or project. For 
the purpose of this section "research or experimentation 
program or project" means any program or project in 
any applicable program designed to explore or develop 
new or unproven teaching methods or techniques. 

(b) Psychiatric or psychological examinations, test­
ing, or treatment 

No student shall be required, as part of any applicable 
program, to submit to psychiatric examination, testing, 
or treatment, or psychological examination, testing, or 
treatment, in which the primary purpose is to reveal 
information concerning: 

(1) political affiliations; 

(2) mental and psychological problems potentially 
embarrassing to the student or his family; 

(3) sex behavior and attitudes; 

(4) illegal, anti-social, self-incriminating and de­
meaning behavior; 

(5) critical appraisals of other individuals with whom 
respondents have close family relationships; 

(6) legally recognized privileged and ana1cgous re­
lationships, such as those of la'.l.Ters, physicians, and 
ministers; or 

(7) income (other than that required by law to de­
termine eligibility for participation in a program or for 
receiving financial assistance under such program), 
without the prior consent of the student (if the student 
is an adult or emancipated minor), or in the case of 
unemancipated minor, without the prior written con­
sent of the parent. 

(Pub. L. 90-247. Title IV, & 439. as added Pub. L. 93-380. Title V. 
§ 514(a). Aug. 21.1974. 88 Stat. 574. and amended Pub. L. 95-561. 
Title XII. § 1250. Nov. 1. 1978.92 Stat. 2355.) 

§ 1232i. Limitations on withholding of Federal 
assistance 

(a) Refusal to supply personal data on students or 
families 

Except as provided in section 1232g(b)(1 )(D) of this 
title, the refusal of a State or local educational agency or 
institution of higher education, community college, 
school, agency offering a preschool program, or other 
educational institution to provide personally identifiable 
data on students or their families, as a part of any appli­
cable program, to any Federal office, agency, depart­
ment, or other third party, on the grounds that it 
constitutes a violation of the right to privacy and confi­
dentiality of students or their parents, shall not consti-
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(a) All instructional material~ including teacher's manuals, films, tapes, or other supplementary 
instructional material which will be used in connection with any research or experimental pro-

. gram or project survey, analysis, or evaluation as part of any applicable program shall be avail­
able for inspection by the parents or guardians of the children engaged in such program or 
project. For the pttrpose of this sertioH "research or experimentation program or pIoject" means 
any program or project in any applicable program designed to explore or develop neVi or un 
proven teaching methods or techniques. 

(b) Psychiatric or psychologicOll ~xami:natio:n~) testing, or treatment 
I 

No student shall be required, as part of any applicable program, to submit to psychiatric 
examination, testing, or treatment, or psychological examination, testing, or treatment, in lshich 
the primary purpose is to a survey, analysis, or evaluation that reveal~ information concerning: 

(1) political affiliations; 

(2) mental and psychological problems potentially embarrassing to the student or his 
family; 

(3) sex behavior and attitudes; 

(4) illegal, anti-social, self-incriminating and demeaning behavior; 

(5) critical appraisals of other individuals with whom respondents have close family rela-
tionships; . 

(6) legally recognized privileged anft or analogous relationships, such as those of lawyers, 
physicians, and ministers; or 

(7) income (other than that required by law to determine eligibility for participation in a 
program or for receiving financial assistance under such program), without the prior consent of 
the student (if the student is an adult or emancipated minor), or in the case of an unemancipated 
minor, without the prior \\rritten consent of the parent. 

(c) Educational agencies and institutions shall give parents and students effective notice of their 
rights under this section. 
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